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TRANSFER OF VON BRAUN TEAM TO NASA

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 18, 1860
U.S. Senate,

Suncosrmrres on NASA Autiorizamon or e
Covarrer oON AERONAUTICAL AND Srach SCIENCES,
Washington, 1.0,

Tho subcommitlee mel, pursuant fo eall, at 2:06 p.an., in room 235,
Old Senate Oftice Building, Senator John S. Stennis (chairman of
the subcommittee) presiding.

Present.: Senntors Stenmis, Young of Obio, and Martin.

Also present.: Kenneth 15, Belien, stall divector; Max Lehrer, as-
sistant stal dirvector; Iverard Il Sinith, Jr., counsel; Willinm J.
Deachman, assistant counsel; Dr. Glen . Wilson, chief clerk; Dr.
Tarl W. Lindveit, assistant chief clerk; and Elwyn Darden, assistant
to Senator Stennis.

Senator Srennis. Al right ladies and gentlemen, the committee
will come to order, please. 1 will ask our friend to close the door
over there and keep it ¢losed, please.  This is an open heaving and will
bo open thronghout.  Ior the information of those who might be
inferested, the witnesses so furr as known now will be the following
gontlemen, in addition to Congressman Stratton, Senator Sparkman,
and perhaps Senator ITiL Those from the governmental agencics
will be: Dr. I Keith Glennan, Administraior, NASA ; Dr. Herbert
York, Director of Defense Research and Lngineering, Department of
Defense; Muj. Gen. Augnst Schomburg, who is the l‘f![:Llr:CIIN".HL of
Goneral Modaris; Mr, Alhert I8, Siepert, Director of Ollice of IBusi-
ness Administration, NASA : and Maj. Gen. Jolhn Medaris (retired),
'fnrmtl".r commanding general of the Army Ordnance Missile Com-
mand.

I want to say to all the witnesses [hat. we ara very glad indeed 1o
live you here and we will proceed with the hearings just as soon as the
Chair can make a hrief statement for the subcommittee. This after-
noon the subcommittee is meefing to consider 1Touse Joint Resolution
K67 to ellect. immediately the transfer of the Development Opera-
tions Division of the Army Ballistie Missile Ageney to the National
Acronautics and Space Administration.

Without aobjection I will place in the record at this point a copy
of the resolution, TTouse Joint Resolufion Hhii7.

(I1..J. Res, 567 follows:)

[ELT, Res, B6T, S0th Cone., 260 wexs, |

JOTNT RESOLUION To offeet lupeediately the transfer of the Development Opeentlonn
Ihvlsdon of e Aemy Balllatle Misethe Ageney to the Katlonal Arronnnties nml Spree
Admintstentlun

Wherena the Preesbdent hog fenpsmlifed to (he Congreas o plan proposing to
tronsfer the Developiment Operatlons Divigton, directed by Doetor Wernher von
Kennn ond known as the Vo Lraun team, of the Army Ballistic Mlgslle

1
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THANSEEN OF VON AN TEAN TO NASA J

The joint resolution hefore ng this afternoon would, through alliyma-
five action hy the Congress, allow the pProposal to take effect npon
enacting into law (e resolution, vatliey (han o wait the full -
day period, which woul| expire on Magely | I, 1960,

T listening (o (e testimony foday by administraion wilnesses,
tho subeommif (oo seeks o deternine whether there aye uny diflienltios
which wonld he eneountered or (hat ure anticipated in earrying ont
the mechanies of his (ransfer proposal. e subcommitiee is o
. the Depa et ey, of Defense hias made knawn that, it doeg nol, oh-
jeet (o the adoption of (s resolulion.

Important. witnesses will be lieard and thejy comments will be of
interest, 1of, only (o (e HII'Ji'UIIIIIIiI.U:(', but to (he Amerieay people,

VIEWE o SECkETARY Op THE Ansy

Also we have the views (1 were furnished in the letter of el
ey A4y 1960, (o Congressimay Brooks from Hm-rol:n'_y ol the ./\rmr
Broekor, wnd wif o objection 1 will gubumif Hiis letter for (i recard,

(Letler vofopped (o follows ;)

DIFrART M 128y DEINE Ay,
Waash ington, D.t;,, Fehriary 4, 1960,
Hon, Ovienroy Ihpmkﬁ,
f'fu.-h'mfm, Commiif e on Seienee gy ,-H."ruum;!ir:n.
Honse of f.';.-_m-f.-m-mr.:n' nes,

I'eanr AL, Cliatiearay : Reforenee jo nile (o your request to the Hl-rrri'tslry of
Defense for the views f The Departmong of Dofense With respoct 1o [House Joint
Resolution DT, S, {‘um.:rns.‘-c, noresolution to ofToet iunnwli:llt‘ly the transfer
of (i I'Jm'nrujlmmlt Operalions Division af the Army Ballistie Missjlp Ageney
o the Nutiong) Aeronnntjeg dandd Spaee Adininist rntion. The Sr'r-rr*tury of
befenso e delogated to the Diepsrtment of the Army the responsibility for
CXDressing the views of the Departimont op Defense therean,

Thiu resolution waonl mive enrly rangresslonn| pproval to the transfer plan
Sttt by the President o the Congroesg for the trunsfer of the Developiment
Operations Divigion of the Army Biillistie Missile Agency to the Nutional Aero-
Hantles g Spiee ;\almln!nlmrlun.

Sliee [ hoe NPIICHL firposn of Homse Jolng Iesalntlon fa7 I8 1o glve enrly
O ress oy | appraval fo e Leinsfor Plan Kb bt ) by the Prosldont andl wlnee
s ot dnfondig o Tuterfor |y forcod sieentopnjon with the arderly Lransition
Pl for July 1, AT Departinent of the Army, on helindf or 1he Depart-
ment of Defense, CXPCESSON 10 ob et o fo the siedopit fon af the resolng lapy,

TII roport i Lt coordbnatod wipn, e Depurfineny OF DeTonme |n necord-
Bee Wit proes e Preserihod v gy Sevrotnpy of Diefonse,

This FEport has nat howyy coording with the Buronn of the Dudget heeyuyn
af the commiften request that submission of the report pe not delayeq pending
Sueh coordina o,

Hilltl'l'l"l,\' yours,
Wrenen M, ik en,
Reeretary of the Army.

EXCERITTS FROM GENERag, LJ-ZMN!'I"ZIJI(lH TESTIMONY

Semntor Sty ns, O Febriary 4, 1960, Cien. Ly Lemnitzer,
Chiel of Stur of the Army, ippeared bofore (e Setle Preparednegg
lu\-m-;ri;_f:tr.iu;; Subcommitten 1y the Connitt e on Acronantion] ang
Space Seionees and wnswered certain guestiong relative (o (e Josition
of tha Army rewrtling (g teansfer, " Withon, objection [ wil place
i the record liore (he questions And answors on (iag point.,

(Exeerpts from February 4, 1960, heaving follow :)

Mr. Wersl, Yoo, Now Mry I chunge the SibJect a bit7 A You know the

Prostdent on Dinvinry 1g Subiltted 1n the (ongreay A plan providing for the
Lrionefor op s Doveloynnang Oinorntiin TMviulion op tha A ey Malllatin AMloalla
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Agency to the Natlonal Aeronauties and Space Administration. What s the

Army's position concerning this transfer?
. ;e . . . . .

General LEMNITZER. T think the anawer to your questlon enn hest be sumined
up In the press relenge which Secrelnry Drncker and T mmde on (he 218t of
October at the time the decislon was announced, and I would ke to read iL.

“The Ptesident’s declslon to axk Congress to approve the trausfer of the
Ariny Balllstic Mlssile Agency’'s Development Operntlong Divlsion to the Na-
tionnl Aeronnutics and Spaca Administentlon 18 Intended fo preserve this team
fin o nntlonnl neret for the nollonnl good, hnd na aneh the Army wholehenriedly
supports the decislon. We will mnko every offorl to effeel the fransfer nx
smoothly, efficlently, and with ns little disruptlon ns we effecled the trnnsfer
of the Jet Propulsion Laborutory at Pasadenn, Calif., from the Army to the
Natlonal Aeronautles and Space Administration early this year. ‘The objective
{r to effect the transfer wlthout losing a dny In our Important nationnl spaee
effort. At present there are very few delnlls worked ont, sl we will eollubornie
closely with NASA and the Depurtment of Defense to work them vt as rupldly
as possible.”

We have made grent progress nlong that lloe slnee. Going on with our an.
nouncement :

41t Ia with n great deal of pride In the Avmy contrilmtion to the Natlon's
spnce effort that we turn over this poction of (he Army Orndnnnee Missile Com-
mand to NASA. Under NASA we are sure thisg magnlilcent and loynl group of
men, headed by Dr. Wernher von Iiraun, will turn In many more firsta in the
missile and space nge to the credit of the United States and the free world.”

Mr. WesL. Thank you. WIll the Avmy be nble to eontinue to discharge its

responsibilities In the development of lig misslle aystems i (he Developent
Operations Division of the Army Bnllistic Missile Ageney 1s translereed (o
NASA?
_ Qeneral LEMnITZER. Yes, we feel that we will, and for this renson. In work-
ing out the cooperatlve agreement on which we made a great denl of progress
provislons are Inclnded which will make the Dr. von Breann team —the [)ovolnp:
ment Operations DIvislon—navailable 1o (he Ariny for &uch nsststanee as they can
provide,

They sl wlll bo responsive, nol only to [he Army's vequirenients, ut nlso
those of the Navy and Alr Force, if they have any.

Mr Weihr. Have any problems developed thus far in coylunction with (hls
transfer to NASA? las there been nny disraptlon of Aruy programs?

Genernl LeMniTzer, So far ns T know, there hagn't heen an houe's diseaptlon,

Mr. Wrisr. There Is n resolutlon befove (he Congress proposing to mala thig
transfer effective lmmedlately. lIa IF fensible to jpuke nctoul fransfer Lo NASA
of all facilities, personuel, nnd funds Immedintely?

Clenernl LeMNITZER. A8 we testified yvesterday before the Iouse Selenee and
Astronantier Commlittee 1t 18 not fensible (o make (he ransfer effoetive jn-
wedintely,  Sueh n fenmafer Involving soomany mllllons of delboes worth of
eqquipment and factlitlegs and so many people—there arve some 4200 fnvolved —
will require. time and we have worked ont a plan, which T mn prepared (o give
this comwittee If they wish It, to hring about n simeoth, effective. and eileipnt
transfer, but the transfer will not be completed nntil ahout July 1, 1960, This is
completely acceptable to the Depurtment of the Army. the Depariment of Lie-
fense, and NABA. We feel that this is the logieal way of doing il

Now, Insofar as this particular legisiation is concerned, there is one facet
which Is lmportant. Yon are dealing with 4,200 men and women at lluntsville,
and as long a8 thls leglslation remains undecided—In the air, so to speak —and
untll Congress elther goes along with the transfer In accordance with the
President's recommendatlon or not, there s a degree of nueertniney in their minds
a8 to where they stand. '

In thls respect, the enrller this inatter (s settied, the betler,

From a practical vlewpolnt, the completion of the transfer, the phasing of all
of thls equipment, and the changeover in management are going Lo take notll
about July 1, anywnay.

Me. Weist. Do you favor the resolutlon, that lns heen introdpced In the
Honse to transfer these services lmmedlalely?

Genernl LEMyITZER. In anewer, Secretnry Brucker and 1 testided vesterday
that we have no objection to it, ' '
e HE W t

1 ! Apehgeane
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W

Senntor Came M Chaleman, when would the transfer hee effectlve In the
ordinary conrse of events, if no action were taken by Congress?

Genernl Linmsirzier, March 1d: but it is not so much the actual transfer.
Whnt. 1 s trving to explain here js that from the practical poiut of view the
trinsfer ennnot he mnde on nny given date.  JU more or loss will be In process
aver o perlod of dnys, weels, md months

Senntor Nrennis. You refer to the physlenl Leansfer. What you would Jke
to <o though is to get the matter settled, so thal the uncertainty will be removed.

tenernl Lesnrrzer. [ would sny that the settlement of this matter is impor-
(unt, from the viewpoint of the 4,200 individuals who are involved, Thia s n
grent untionn ] nssel. There s heen o greal destl of nneertalnty ns to what 18
golug Lo happen to 11 feel Dol e gooner (hee mntler 18 settled ns nn Jssoe,
Lhes hotler,

L - L] L] L] - L]

Senator Stexnts, On thig malter of the transfer, T {honghl you wpole very
eloquently, Genernl, with reference to the wholehearted support of the Army.
You nilso gave (L your wholehearted support in future operations.

General besnirzer, Yes, she

Semtor Sreanis, Now yoinoare pledging nol ouly yourself and your present
associates, but you nre pledging all the Aving to just such n sentiment ns that,
g that correct? )

Genern) LusnNrrzin Yos; that Ik eorreet.

Qenntor Srennis, 1oeommend you very hlghly beennge I know (hut thig 1a not
n sl matter,

It has been In the debating stage for yenrs within vour eireles, [ went there
for the first time within the last 60 days, and T nnderstand you now have 4,500
perannnel, most of whom are located nt Hinntsville?

Conornl Lesnrrzen, At Cupe Canavernl we haven fow, |

Sonntor SrenNiE. The nmueertninty fo which yon refer bs nol a dissatlsfaetion,
not any baekblting, hut It is Inst anxiety as to what the sHuntion s going to
he, where (he personnel are going to netually do thelr day's work, nnl fies-
tlons of that kind : s that correer?

Genernl Lestsirzes, That's richt.

f1w il seltle whnt thele falures are going to he,

Qenptor Sressid, Yor, omd omnny of  These are career preople,  Some are
selentlalg nid engineers,

- L] L] L] L] L] L]

Genernl, T had mentioned the transfer of the Doevelopment Operations Division
of AILMA 1o NASA and the very fine wholehearied rapport by the Army lu the
Crnnsfer sl Lo conthied operations, snd you anlid you lnd pledaed not anly
yourself hul the Avmy ns o grotg, anid 1 eomnmendml your very highly for that,

You do nol anilelpapte any entangling trouble In this transfer, do you? The
only Thing you nre concerned phout now s to make certaln that the personnel
Wi understand where they nre going and who they will be responsible Lo, and
lehelvesel mintlers?

Conernt Losestizen Thal 19 eorvect. We hnve o deep hiterest tn thelr per-
sonnl welfnre nnd Lhe fataee of The members of s argnnlznlion, overy one
of the.

Qenntor Sresnis. 10 vou will permdt me 1 owill go just a litte furthoer, he-
eanse this projoct will e fnvolved in the authorlzation bill recomiended by
the Space Committee,  Of eourse, those funds now will have to be authorized
and approprinted for the NASA progran.

Are there polng (o be any complieations Involved coneerning certain support-
Ing services (hat the Army rendered heretofore?  Is this a clear-cat dividing
Une ostablishied nlready for fisenl 161 ns to those funds?

Gonernl LeMyirrzer, No: we don't think so.  Weare working out s conperntive
pgreement bedetnil We luve Tod expericnee in s regnrd since we transferred
the et Propadston Lnhorntory 1o NASA Insl venr.

PThin cooperatlve wereement wll provhle for cortinln gupporting  services
which the Arny will furnish (o NASA il Redsfone Argenal because there s
no intention to move the Gaellity ar the people out aof Lhere,

Nutuenily the Avmy, ginee (0 rins the overadl Installation, will he ealled npon
to provide eerinin serviees such s foundry, pertmeter mecurity, and utility
aprviers, Wi hve warked out an arrangement wherehy they will relmburse
ua for the cost of those services,

A1704 - 00——2



6 TRANSFER OF VYON BRAUN TEAM TO NASA

Senator STENNIS. So it won't involve crossin i
dndet thabLinnt g lines in the appropriations
gxeneml Lemnirzer. Idon't think so.
enator BTeNnis. There is some question about which serviee wi
, s > il ocen
certnin buildlvgs down there. Ilave those mallers heen considered, nnd o Jli:ﬂ
Lht;k they lij:!ve been stralghtencd ont? '
Jeperal LEMNITZER. I nm sure they have. We are both goi
; : going {o veenpy the
main office bullding untll NASA can manke the arrangements which it ﬂt-':ires.
[ ] L] . - L - -

_Senator STENNIs. Now, if Senator Sparkman is in 1 will eall on
him as the first witness.  Senalor Spurkman?  Senator Sparknun
is not yet heve. Congressman, are you ready to proceed?  Wo have
with us Congressman Stratton of the 32d District of the State of New
York. '

Mr, Strarron. That is correet.,

Senator SrenNts. We are very glad (o have you. We will not place
any limitation on your Lime,

STATEMENT OF HON. SAMUEL S. STRATTON, A REPRESENTATIVE
IN CONGRESS FROM THE 32D DISTRICT OF THE STATE OI' NEW
YORK

Mr. Srrarron. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman,

I will try to be as briel us Tean, Mr, Chairnen and members of the
committee. L want to express my appreciation for the opportanity
f‘igesaorljgfﬁ;ilé?i? this afternoon briefly in opposition to Uouse Joint

The Founding Fathers, in creating the United States Scunate, are
reported to have visualized its function as serving as the saueer in
which may be cooled the hot tex of the House of ]‘L:'-ll!'(‘,‘-il‘lli:l|i\’(‘-R. In
practice sometime it works the other way round.  But it is in this
sense that I am appeaving here (his nfternoon. The resolution which
I am opposing 1}usscd the House the other day by an overwhehning
voto of 92-2. Yet. T do not helieve this Topsided majorily l‘t'|>|‘t‘.Hl'IlI:
t.!m f.nll story. In fuct, move than one Meaunber hns eluied The l“‘-i.-
tinction of standing up nlongside me to oppose ity and 1 have heen
somewhat surprised al the number of my (‘0“(‘.&1;_{1:('.5; who ctnru_lu-ntln-
Inted me on my opposition to the resolution and assured me they
agreed with my position, but somehiow fuiled to support it with their
votes. In fact, never did an nction receive so many favorable con:
mendations and so few hard votes on the line.

Yet actually, Mr. Chaivman, some of the Members of the Honse
wlho favored this resolution 10 diys ago have already indicted pub-
licly that they have chunged their mind, and I believe that this com-
mittee can serve a very nselul purpose in giving uot merely this es0-
lution, but the l'e(.;rimni?.ntiolml move with regurd to onr Nation’s
space effort to which it refers a far more detailed and |:unulr:I1Lin:f
analysis than was given by the House of Representatives, a

Mr. Chairman, this resolution would not only place the Congress
on record in favor of President Iisenhower’s action in tl':lnéfo:iu{
the Von Braun rocket development team from the Army Bn]listiﬁ
Missile Agency to the civilinn Nutionnl Aevonantics and Spaeo Ad-
ministration, but it nlso purports to waive the 2-month waiting i:vrim[
now provided for in the busic space legislution and permit this traus-
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fer to take place immediately. Actually, Mr. Chairman, this apparent =~
speedup is illusory. As the discussion in the House made clear, the -
transfer actually cannot go forwavd in any event until July 1, 1960,
which means that this vesolution, at least. insofar as it represents any
speedup in the President’s proposed action, is more of an emotional
and rhetovieal action than anything else.

Mr. Chairman, 1 believe hat emotion, however understandable, is
a dangerous one, and since time is not so iminediately involved, believe
the situation wirrants instead o deliberate andl eareful review,

In the present great debate now aoing on with regurd Lo our nal ional
defense posture, there is one fael which has impressed me profoundly,
and that is that very litthe which we do today or even in fl114 session
of Congress will have mueh eflect on (he resnll Tor another year or
(wo. D other words, il we nre i oany |w|‘il fodny it ig nob, heeause of
what, wo do or fail to do in this session ol Congress, bt beeause of
decisions {hat. were made fwo or three oF even More years ago. Mr.
Chairman, 1 oppose this resolution nol heeaunse of whal it may accom-
plish in the fnmedinte future bt enther heennse of the serions peril
(o omr defenses thal i6omay eanse 5 or 10 years from now. DBecanse
this resolution ean have such devastating long-range elleels, hecanse
it is the (irst hesitant step down wroad that conld furn oul fo be disus-
tronsty wrong to follow, T helieve this Congress lias o profound re-
spansihility nol to legiskhle e Taste oras result. of emotion, but to
examine the situation mostearelully.

There are. us L see ile (wo things fndamentally wrong with the
President’s decision to switeh the Developnent Operations Division
of the Army Ballistic Missila Agency—the so-called Von Braun
team- - front the Department. of Defense to NASA. Thirst, is that this
transfer is predicated upon an assiumption which I believe to be dan-
gerously false ; momely, that it is possible to draw a meaningful line of
sopmreation hetween the military and civilian aspeets of missile and
vocket. development. What this transfer does, and what this resolution
would hostow 1he congressional stamp of approval wpon, is (he nolion
it it mkes senso Lo ereate one machinery of fechnienl development
for rockels and missiles to fly, let ns say 5,500 miles, and an enfirely
diforent, tenm (o develop (hose whiclo will fly more than 5,500 niles.
Gentlemen, this just. can’t. e done.

This 1eansfor is based on (he iden that, missiles are for military
purposes, but space at the moment has only civilian urgency. Does
anybody really believe (hat. the exploration of space does not liave
{he most. profound military importance? Does anybody really believe
that if the Soviets heat. us to the establishing of a full-fledged recon-
nissance satellite or a so-ealled spaee homber or space plat form
mounting ndeath ray—-hings thal, can no Jonger he considered fan-
tastic—that (his will not. have profoundly alteved the shape of our
national seenrity?  Of course, space has military implieations, nnd
only if wo recognize ils implicalions foday, and make deeisions today
which will see that the potentialities of space nre not trened aginst
us & or 10 years from now, will we have fully exereised our constitu-
tional vesponsibilities for the defense and security of this Nation.
In my judgment any clfort to freezo the military service onl of full-
el participation in the Nation's spiee offort, or Lo leave it attached
only by the inadequate device of coordinating connnittees und liaison
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oflicers, will most certainly lead in the futire to a massive space gap
alongside of which the present missile gap will prove to bo very simall
potatoes, = P

Tho socond reason why L oppose this transfer, Mre, Clinivnan, is
that 1 believe:it will have tho practical effeel of disrapling w winning
combination at a critical time in tho space ruce, and turning over this
‘important assignment from a group that has demonstrated it can do
the job to one which in my humble judgment has yet to demonstrate
its capabilities in this field. Tt us nol. forget that it was the Army
Ballistic Missile Agency under the command of General Medaris that
Ruf. up the first American satellite in 84 days, 6 days less than General

fedaris had predicted he conld do the job.  This morning I had the
privilege of sitting in with the House Commibttes on Seienes and
Astronauties when General Schomburg, who relieved General Medaris
- as commanding general of the Army Ordnance Missile Command,
testified on the effect of this transfer.  General Schomburg, although
obvionsly hesitant to answor questions in this field, snid that what
worried him- about the transfor nction was that in switching von
Braun from the Army (o NASA it was impossible to switeh nlong
with him the intricate network of adiinistrutive and logistic proce-
dures which-had been doveloped in the Army to support the von
Braun team, and without which.the tenm could not. function at full
efliciency. This machinery, in of her words, will have to ha duplicnted
by NASA before we are even as well ofl as we were befove the (vansfer.
_ Even the President in his January 14 message to Congress request-
ing our a.pl?rovaliof the switch, promised he would make every effort
to prevent “the dislocation or disruption of all going missile or space
‘vohicle projects,” a sentenee whicl in itself is elenr recognition of the
fact that no such transfer can take placo without some diseuption.

Mr. Chairman, the thing that disturbed me most abont. this resoln-
tion in the House was that it was approved by the commitice and by
the TTouse without the full story ever having been presenied. OF
course, I don’t expect: the members of this commities to he vory mueh
impressed with the comments of a very junior membor of the Armed
Services Committee of the body at. the other end of the Capitol.  What
I min concerned abont. is that this distinguished delilornfiva organi-
zation should nof. act without. hnving earofully heard the testimony of
those who are best qualified Lo speak. }
-+ Only yesterday Lt. Gen. Arthur Trudean, Chief of Research and
‘Development for the Army, testified to the ITouse Space Committee
ag follows: -+ °

Quesatiofi.  Onn you see nny good comlng nt [hla purtlenlnr thne of the (ransfor
of Baturn to NABA?

. Answer. Well my answer, frankly, Is from a techinieal rtnudpoint : no.

- Question. Do you think the transfer of Satuen to NASA will speed up the
development of, t |<? project?

An.qwer. No."'

; ';A'nd Just this 'ynor;ning General Medaris, who probably knows this
subject more intimately than any other individual, had this to say:

~We are trying to dlvide the indivisible * * * the military ohjectives nnd the
civillan programs, with very limited exceptions, are and must conlinue to be,
derived from the sume physieal and manpower rosonrces, 1The Van Hraun
group has been supported extensively by n natlonwlde Army organizatlon which
must continue for the performance of Army nlestons, regardiess of wholher the
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Yo Breaun gronp goes or glays You eunnot expect to create i new and sep-
arntn syslemn lo sapport them in terms of fAunnce, aceounting, purchasing, In-
spection of preehased products, confrocting for seeviees, wid the project of gen-
ornl loglatle vesourees nnd fucllities, withoul spending adibtfonnl money ¢ ¢ ¢
NASA sl nevcessnelly proceed Lo erente T8 own rystem for nll of (hese Chings,
o wvklem whieh alvendy exisis o teipttente, Aviny, Novy,aoul Ale Foree L
If wo are to compete suceessfully withoul, hnukrupting the connlry there must
be u fundinsental organizalion or unifieation of the eunlire wissile and space
progriim.

That is whal General Medaris had to say tiig morning, and he suid
even stronger things in Missiles and Rockels magazine a eouple of
weeks ago.  Yet the 1louse of Representatives gave its stamp of ap-
provil Lo w move that would separate rather than unify our spice pro-
g withont ever hewring Cienerad Medaris on the vecord, T mghl
sy, M. Chidrmean, that al feast one member of the ouse Space Com-
mittee admitied in public this morning that he wonld never fm\'e voted
as ho did if he had had the benefit of General Medaris’ and General
Trudenn’s testumony belorehmd,

Why is tho change being made?  Why did Dr. von Braun him-
sell indicito Lhat ho was “salistied” with the arenpgement?  The an-
swer, M, Chairman, is that. Dres von Braan's fewm o that il was
wnnblo to get frow s ndministration while wnder Avmy control the
Funds it helieved it needed Tor outer spaes development. worle. Be-
ennse Chesn Funds wero fo e mede nvnilabile throngh NASA | Dr, von
Braun had no alternative unless he wanted (o commit. operatione)
suicide.  As General Medaris himsel [ pliased it in festimony this
morning:

WiHh the Army's tolal inability to seenre from (he Department of Defense sof-
ficlent money or responsibilliiy (o do the spaee Joh properly, we fonnd onreelves
in the pesition of either agrecing with the transfer of Lthe team or watehing I ba
destroyed by starvation and frustration.

But this is o purely tempornry and immediate situation. It may be
waoll for Dr. von Brwn o neeepl this immedinte advantage ruther
than fuea the extinetion ol his all-important. work, but it would be
most unwise for this Congress Lo forget aboul. the future implications
of the program and go along with whal amounts almost to a kind of
finnneind hlaclannil,

My, Chaienmng | believe thers i an even more fundnmental issue
pused by this resolution, wnd that is whether the Congress ofthe United
States 1s to exercise its constitutional responsibilify in this important
field or whether it is to abdicuate it completely to the Ioxecutive. I
don’t think it is enough for us to say, a8 some Members of the ITouse
v snid Lo me, thiad wo have (o go nlong with thisswiteh even though,
wo know it isn’t s good arrmngement, or else Dr.ovon Braun and the
wholo space program will be starved to death. I think we have a re-
sponsibility of our own to survey the space progriun and to come up
with our legislative decision as to how it should be organized and
curried out.  On the basis of General Medaris’ testimony and the testi-
mony of other informed individuals, this program p:-nPnﬁed by the
Prestdent, and to whicl we would be giving the stamp of approval if
this resolution were passed, is not. only inadequate but. disastrous.

I thorefore recommend, Mr. Chatrman, that the t_‘.UmmHtee_ (hsz}p-
prove ol Touse Joint. Resolution 567, that. it undertake its own inquiry
and bring hefore if, General Medaris and ofher witnegses in this field,
as it will do this afternoon, and that it proceed to work out what I
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believe to be the genuinely pr%ent.roqnircmept of the moment, th:ln,bm,
not a space program that is foolishly and irreparably sepur'q{f 4 o
tweon the civilian and the military, but a program Lh:g:. \Il ? (Ia]a
jiont, unified, civilian-military clfort, and one which Wl! | havo tho
same kind of dramatic and successful results as the Man mLt.uu [)1(:1],]-
ect which first developed the atomic bomb. Thank you very much,
Myr. Chairman and members of tho committee. -
Senator STENNIs. Thank you, Congressnun Stratton.  You i v:l.
made a very complote statemeit and have clearly brought “.“['. sl\rnm,
strong points. Don’t be discournged because you stood al !n}m]r. & ()nic,
A fow years ago n resolution passed the Seuato and I was | Illj.n?l y
one that voted ngainst it. Someono onl. Wost wired mo congt :'1l n"nl.m;_..
mo and suid, “Now 1 don’t know :vin-llmrlyu:: grve you Ii‘lal.'-\ml..uil
not, but if you haven't don’t give il. ’ IIu‘H:ml, L mighl lhh‘:l;_{.! rL'Jc \; ith
your reason, but I like your courage.” So you have given us both.
Mr. Stratron. Thank you very much. o
Sanntor Srennia, And you have some very good poinis.
Mr., Strarron. Thank you, Mro Clindrimn, I have hnd somie ex-
yerionce in being on the short end and when I was Cho muyor of ncily
in which the city council was all on the other side. ' ]
Senntor STennis. Well, that didn’t deter you. Senalor Young, do
) uestions? _
yogel:;:grm‘l’yogbm. T have o fow. Tsn't it an aceepted fact that this
i lnce?
tl‘*x%ifﬁé‘;;il}ﬁ:f& %’ull, actually Senator, T believe (hat the full tran-
sition has not yet taken place. The title will not pass or the keys
will not be handed over imtil the Istof July. As Taras the President.
was concerned the decision was made in the exceulive depa riment, (o
o alead with it, but I don’t believe—and on that poind (ieneral
Eclmmberg can give you more defails than 1—I don’t. think the wholo
transfer ing been nundo, nnd innny evenl, the question 1s whether wo
. a8 the Congress wanl- fo npprove this aehion as posttively nond nflivne-
tively as this resolution would do. o
Sonntor Youna. Ilad the resolution that wo are considering not
hoon prssed in the House of Representulives, world ul._‘i linve licen
necessary for us to pass the resolubion, in your judgment 7
" CONGRESSMAN STRATTON INTRODUCGED TIHE RESOLUTION OVIOSING TILE
TRANSIFER

Mr. Strarron. Well, sir, it would not have been necessary. T ae-
tunlly introduneed Tlouse Concurrent. Resohibion bhf) which \\‘Illlllll finve
put Congress on record ns disfavoring the President’s transfer phan.

Senator Youna. But it is a fact, is it not, that many thoughtful
people in this country believe that President, Iisenhower made a mis-
take in not making this transfer even before I was elected to the
U.S. Senatet ) ‘

Mr. StratTon. Well, Senator, 1 think there is a good deal of emo-
tion involved in this. I think that perhaps some people are not as
fumiline as ave you gentlemen who have had more acquaintance with
the detnils of dlis subjoct. nhoul. just. what is involved and I think
(hat they think tlat this is something that will ba good. I sounds
good, They want to do anything they can to help Dv. von Braun

T
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-
and they think that. by passing this resohution we will he helping the
whole effort. along.  Naturally we all want to see what we can do
to push space along bhut I feel mysell very sincerely for the reasons
indicated that this move will in the long run actually be detrimental
rather than helpful.

Senator Youna. I don't want to ask very many questions.  You
don’t. helieve, Congressnian, that the Army should be the sole judge
of oure spaee efforty do you? _

Mr, Starron, T am nol suggesting that. we want, to exclude the
civilinn aspeet of ity Senator, but I Teel that the reverse would he
very dangerons, if we were (o assume Chat. you could operate a spiea
program withoul the Army or the Navy or the Air Foree as (his
proposal is doing. 1 think the military applieations are fremendons.
The Soviel ave nol separating thew., “They ave gol their hoys in
civilian elothes hut they ave all veally generals in the Avmy at the
sawmne Gme and T think they recognize the military potential of this.

Senstor Youna, You stated o short while ago that yon feel thers
ennnol renlly beon e of sepurntion hetween the militney sond Lhe
civilion aspects of the missile and rocket development. and spaco
exploradion.

Mr. Stuarron, That is eavveet, and the key word iy there is de-
velopment, Senator. T other words, yon eannot develop on e sep-
arite basis rockets which would he used for eivilin purposes and
rockets which wonld be nsed for nilitary purposes.  Of course there
g dilerence in the application but the point is that there is the same
“nomph” that, goes into both,  Yoweannol train 3-base hitters with one
sel of conches and teain home-ron hitters with another set of conches,
Both nse the smme teehmigue. U think it is aomistake to assume that
there is o wholly diflerent techuique just because one result travels
further than the other,

Senafor Yousa, Is it really youwr conelusion that the greal, eivilian
ageney whiclois funetionie soowell - NASA—and that the Ar Foreo
and Lhe Navy should be shot out Trom this development. and all of
it placed in the Army?

Mr, Sruvieron. No, no. My suggestion is that we have i joint, ei-
vilinn andbibney organdzadion, D thinde Chad instend of going along with
the President on what is aovery dangerons maove, that we ought (o
st down i the time that remains bet ween now and the 1st of July
and come up with 4 joint eivilian and military organization so that
the military will have foll parcticipation in this rather than being
fied ing as General Schomberg indicated this morning, simply by the
very tenuons nernngement ol Tingson oflicers ad r-nurlfin:ﬂi‘ng'mm- '
mittees which don’t work ont. very satislactorily,

Senator Youna. Well, sineo we have so mueh interservice rivalry—
and I would Tike to put a halt to that—don’t. you think it is hetter to
grives Lhe vesponsibility for space development. to NASA, onr eivilian
Space ngenecy !

Mr. Serarron. 1 would like to see the program unified with both
the civitian and military combined. 1 think the Ariny has done a
good job. L s not a question in interservies rivaley. 1 don’t think
NASA has proved itsell, 1 don®t think we ean afford (he Ing that will

como from brenking np a winning combination, nnd to try to duplicate
in NASA what, the Army did and hope maybe they will do it ag well.
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Senator Youna. This is not a matter of transferring it in its entivety
to an inndequate organization, isit?

Mr. StratroN. Noj whil I was frying to express—and T think that,
the military gentlemen will go into il inmore detail—is that they nro
actunlly transferring the bodies of Dr. von Brawn and his group and
some of his Jaunching pads nnd other equipment.  But his group has
been backed up by u very elubornto logisties system in the Army which
is absolutely v1tu.1—eqmjm sed Lo huy the purts nnd inspect theny nnd all
the rest. This system will not be transferred. This stays in the Ariny.
We have already got three of these systems in the three seeviees. Why
set up another one and put it all in quadruplicate?

BENATOR YOUNG FERLS TRANSEFER SHOULD 1TAVE BEEN AMADE IN 100K

' ‘Senator Youna. May I suy, finully, that I admire your intelligence
and the force of your argument but 1 ain afraid that I completely dis-
agree with the views you have expressed and T personally believe that,
Presidont Bisenhowar is (o bo eriticized Tor not. having ninde this
transfer in October of 1968 instend of nk the present Limey
Mr. Stratron. Thank you for your kind conunents, Senator. 1 am
sorry that I cannot persuade you. -
‘Senator Stennis. Thank youn, Senator Young. Thank you, Con-
man Stratton, for coming in and giving ns your very line views.
oudon’t need to rush away. Fon may sit up here witlhonus il you wish,
Senator Sparkman, wo are glad to have you witlius. You represent
the State of Alabamn where almost all of this greal agencey is located.
Wae will be very glad to hear from you, sir.

STATEMENT OF BON. JOHUN J. SPARKMAN, U.S. SENATOR FROM
' THE STATE OF ALABAMA

Sonntor Seariaan, Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman nnd
gentlemen of the committee. 1 do nol hnye nny detailed stutemend fo
make. Iet meo say L should like (o have the privilege of siffing
throngh the entive hearing, but unfortunately I have a meeling of the
TForeign Relations Committee nt 3 o'clock that T st atiend.

BENATOR BPAREMAN TFEELS UNCERTAINTY SIHOULD BE DISI'ELLED

Mr. Chairman, my position is siinply this, without going into any
of tho dotuils or the technicnlities of (he nrrangement thnt has heen
gt up. “As you have stnied, 1 vepresont the State of Alabamug and
1 live in'TTuntsvillo wheve this installntion is loented. "The decision hns
been made by the excentive branch of the Government to the ellect
that it would be wise to make such a transfer. We people in that.
area were 'very happy with the Army and with the association that
we had with them Auriug the time that they were divecting the instal-
lation. The people who comprise the so-called von Braun team are
citizens' of 'this country. They have all been naturalized and they
are citizens and homeowners and many of them own homes in my
hiometown of [Iuntsville.  Our nssociation with them was very pleas-
ant. ''We'were gettiug along fine with the Ariny. 'I'lo decision was
rpada that Lllerle ought to be n change. The chungo was announced to

O AT
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Congress by the President and had been announced to the country
even prior (o that time. I have scen some of the effects of uncertainty
as Lo whil was going to happen, _ :

For instance, Senator Young mentioned (hat, this transfer was
under consideration earlier and perhaps should have been made then.
1 will not argue the merits of whether or not Lhis should have been
done then, Bul. 1 do know that, fromn that, time on there was a tre-
mendons amount of uneertainty ag to what, wig going Lo lappen and
il was having o had morale effeet, T don’t think there was any ques-
tion about. it on The personnel who worked down there at that installa-
tion and the eflect it has had npon the members who make up this
so-called team. T helievo that whatever is going to be done ought to be
dono quickly. Since this las been decided upon, 1 think it would bo
wise if the Transfer could be quickly made and not. dragged out. I
think it would be decidedly to 1he advantage of the operation of the
agency and to the morale of the people connected with it to have
it efleeted assoon as possible,

Semntor Srennir, Regnrdless of Tow Tong il mny talke to ke the
netunl Cransfery you Lhink it shonld be lnown with cerfuinty ?

Senator Sranicaran. Yes; Ldo,

Senator Srennis. So (hat everyone will know that the transfer is
delinitely going (o take place.

Senator Seankdran. Yes; I think it will mean a great deal to the
personnel and 1 think it will mean a great deal to the program.

Senator Srennis, Isthereanything else you want tosay?

Senator Seawiman. Thatisall Lhave tosuy.

Senator Srennia. We like Lo have you here.  Ave there any cjues-
tions, Senator Young?

Senator Yoono., Noquestions.

Senator Stennis. I understand that Senator ITill has been de-
tained. Do you feel you ean speak for him?

Sennlor Seawman. Senator Hilland I were together earlier. Tle
was not nble o come nlong. While T eannotb, speak for Senator TTill,
1 feel, however, his sentiments in this matter are pretty much the
SaIneAsIy own,

Senntor Srrnnis. Thank yon, Senator. We would he glad to have
you stny witlius, Youneed hot stay, however, il it is necessary for you
Lo leave.

Senator Sranraan. Thank you.

Senator Stennts. Dr. Glennan, will you come up now? Dr. York,
General Schomberg, Goneral Medaris, and Mr. Siepert—will you
gentlemen come nnd siknenr Lhe wilness fnhlo. :

Gentlemen, it is the intention of the subcommitiee Lo concinde theso
hearings this afternoon unless something unusual develops. Iiveryone
will have as much time as they need but we do want to finish as soon
as we reasonnbly ean.

Do you have anything (o say, Senator Young?

Senator Youwna. No.

Senator Stennis. Dr. Glennan, we are delighted to have you here,
gir. T understand that you have a prepared statement and you may
proceed now in such way as you see [it.

51704—00——3
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STATEMENT OF DR. T. KEITH GLENNAN, ADMINISTRATOR,
NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION

Dr. Grennan. I welcome this opportunity to discuss bhriefly the
President’s plan, transmitted January 14 to the Congress, relating
to the transfer to the National Aeronantics and Space Administration
of the Development OYN-nlﬂinns Division of the Avmy Ballistic Missile
Agency (ABMA) at luntsville, Aln., and cortain other Departinent
of Defense functions.

Authority for the President’s action is contained in section 302 of
the National Aeronautics and Space Act of 1958. Puaragraph (e) of
that section provides, however, that—

After December 81, 1068, no transfer gl he made under (his section nntll (1)
a full and complete report concerning the nnture and effect of woell proposoed
transfer has been transinltted by the I'resident to the Congres, and (2) the
firat perlod of (K enlendar dayr of regulnr gesslon of the Congress has explired
withont the ndoption by the OQongress of a eoncurrent resolulion sinting that
the Oungress does not fuvor anch tennatoer,

Respecting the transfer of the Iluntsville group from the Avmy to
NASA, unless the Congress, by concurrent resolution adopted by
I&anch 14 or thereabouts, says that it opposes the transfer, it will take
place.

Itis my further understanding that the prime reason inderlying the
proposal contained in Honse Joint Resolution 567, titled “T'o ellect,
immediately the transfer of the Development Operations Division of
the ABMA to the NASA,” was to provide for the mneans wherehy the
Congress would be taking aflirmalive nction, rather than merely pas-
sive action, in this teansfer matior,

Hardly less important is the boost in morvale of the highly trained
Huntsville personnel that will result from such action. These able
people have, understandably, heen uncertain about the futnre, Pas-
suﬁn of the joint resolntion will clear the nir,

The following comments aro in support of both the transfer plan
itself and the above-mentioned joint. vesolntion.

The Space Act established NASA as n civilian ageney to plan and

conduct space explorntion for pencoful purposes, reserving (o he De-
purtment of Defenso in un “oxcept” clinse—
nctivities pecullar to, or primarily nssociated with the development of wenpons
syatems, military operations, or the defeuse of the Unlted States.
The intent. of the law has been to give NASA, on tha one hand, sole
responsibility for developing and carrying out the nntionnl spree ex-
ploration program, in all ils nspects, On the other land, the De-
fense Department continues to be responsible for defending the
United States in every medium or environment, best suited for that de-
fanse—on land, on and beneath the oceans, in the air—and now in
spice. But, as vital as this kind of activity in space by the armed ser-
vices certainly is, it should not. be mistakenly considered as part of
the national space exploration program. This latter—space explora-
tion—is NASA’s responsibility asa matter of law.

- As 'we look to the futnre, NASA’s responsibilities will eall, most
certainly, for very powerful lnunch vehicles. At present, there is 1o
clear military requirement. for rocket boosters of the 1 (o 1.5 million
pound class. These considerations led to the decision of the Presi-
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dent, in Qclober 1959, to give to NASA full responsibility for the de-
velopment of high thrust rockets and the launch vehicle systems that
wonld nso these rockets. This decision, concurred in by the Secretary
of Defense, mennt, tind, the vesponsibility for Sutairn was moved to
NASA, first, through our taking over technienl divection of this spuce
launch vehicle system, and now, through the President’s plan to trans-
fer the von Braun tean at Huntsville,

Purenthiefically, T shonld note that needs may well develop in the
futnre Tor the vuse of Tnrge luuneh vehicles of the Snburn eluss; or even
lurgor, Tor defense purposes. Lo prepuro for suel a pogsibility, the
President has instructed NASA to be fully respounsive Lo specific De-
fonse requests in this wrea.  And, of course, Defense and NASA will
continue with a coordinaled program for development of space ve-
hicles which uso enrrent. TR BN and TCBAM rocket engines and growth
versions of those missile sysiems, )

Many times, 1 have noted that there are three ingredients essential
to NASA’s accomplishiment of its responsibilities as stated in the
Spmea Ael.: _

(1) A program designed fo aehieve the end objeelive of manned
flight into space whenever and whereever desived
(2) An orgunization of men and women of gpecialized talent
who are highly motivited and dedicaled to the concept of explora-
tion inlo the unknown ; and
(3) Thoe funds necessary to the urgent prosecution of the pro-
gram.
It is the second of these three ingredients—the organization of special-
ized talenis—thal we ave t"nll.‘-‘:i(TOl'illf_’,' here today.

We af,. NASA were given o huge head start in this business of
organizing the team to do the space job assigned uns by the inheri-
tance of nearly 8,000 scientists, engineers, and supporting personnel
from the National Advisory Committee for Aevonautics, Thus, we
were praovided with first rate research facilities heing used to carry out
gignificant, resenrch programs on w broad front in both acronautics
el space, More important, we nequired experienced and talented
people who believe, very earnestly, in what we are trying to do, and
who feel the urgeney with whieli we must do our work.

There were, howeyer, resenrel, development, nnd operational nrens
in which the old NACA team was nol working and in which NASA
had to become deeply involved (o accomplish its total mission.  These
ichuded electronies, guidance, launch vehicle systems, ete.

There were two ways we conld proceed.  One would have been to
slart from seraleh, selecting sites, building and equipping new facili-
ties, nndd then undertaking the painful process of stafling new lahora-
tories,  T'his course would have heen very expensive; it would have
meant, raiding the personnel of other organizations: (nnst, seriously,
it woulidl have mean long delays in getting ahead with' our joh.

The other avenue—tho one we chose—was to integrate into a single
hard-hitting organization, the facilities we already had with others
doing outstanding worle in the aveas where we needed competence.
In this manner, we secured the talents of the Jel ’ropulsion Labora-
fory at Pasadena, Calif., whieli is operated by the California Institute
of Technology. Similavly, we gained the high order of competence
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- represented by the 300 or so people who had been working on the

ek

Vanguard and other projects under Navy direction.

But wo continuad to need a highly imnginativo and competont.
engincering and design group, cnpublo of sorving ng nn integral purl,
of the NASA organization in the planming and exceuting of both short
and long-range programs in the development of launch vehicle sys-
tems. We wanted such n group also to monitor contiracts with other
governmontal agencies nnd with industry, and Lo provide necessary
ground testing and assembly capability, and [inally, to supervise
space vehicle lnunching operations for NASA.

The requirements we sought to salisfy are possessed by the von
Braun group at Huntsville.

With the transfer to NASA of responsibility for development of

- the large-thrust launch vehicle systems—including Saturn which von

Braun’s group is working on—and with the completion of work on
cortnin military projects, Defonso and Army apreed last Oclober on
the degirability of the transfer to NASA of this group nnd the faeili-
ties it is using.

The transfer will be accomplished without interruption of (he vital
work on Saturn now in progress. As a matter of fact, the detail
arrangements are being worked ont between Army and NASA in a
spirit of complete harmony and cooperation.  Since the technical di-
rection of the Saturn f:l'ogl'nnl was assigned to NASA, the project
has been given the highest national priority, the npper stage conlig-
uration has been agreed upon, work is being accelerated with inereased
overtime wherever necded, and w snbstantially Targer hudget for fiscal
year 1961 has been requested by the President.,

At the end of the present [iscal yenr—again assuning congression:l
approval for this transfer—the National Aeronautics and Space Ad-
ministration will have organized into ona Government ageney what
I am confident will stancl as an ontstanding collection of scientific,

- tochnieal, and supporting porsonnel. With the continued support of

the administration and the Congress, NASA will carry oul—purpose-
fully, vigorously, and with a sense of dedication—the space explora-
tion program of the United Stales.

With confidence wo will meel, any competitive challenge in the wren
of spnce that this Nation faces todny, or thut it mny Tacein the fulure.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

. NABA ORIGINALLY REQULSTED ABMA TRANSFER IN 1958

Senator Stenwis. All right, Doctor. T have n few questions liere
which have been prepared by members of the stafl. I believe your
original agreement with the Army Ballistic Missile Agency and with
the De?amnent of Defense goes back to December of 1958; is that
correct

Dr. Guexnan, We hiad an agreoment. in Deceinber of 1958 relating
to the transfer of the Jet Propulsion Laboratory, which was accom-
plished by Executive order dated December 3 of that year, and in a
separate piece of paper signed by the Sccretnr{ of the I{I*my and
myself, arrangements wore imado for the Army Ballistic Missile Agoney
to be, and I believe the words were, “completely responsive to the
requirements of NASA.”

|
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Senator Srennis. We took this up witl you last year in our hear-
ings with referenco to your authorization request.

Drv. Grennan. Yes, I remember.

Senntor SrenNig, And you festified af that time about, having made
e eavlier requesl for the transfer of ADBMA 1o NASA. s the enr-
rent transler plan, that we have before us today, snbstantially what
you originally asked for?

Dr. Grenwaxn. Yes, Mr. Chairman.  As a malter of fact, it is a
Ll bk miove thoy wes had asleed Tar earlier,

Senator Stennis. Would you bring us up to date, Doctor, on the
developments in connection with this tmnsﬂer from the time of your
original efforts in the ladter part of 10587

Dr. Grenvan, We eflectively withdvew {from the argument in De-
ceinber of 1958, or late Novemiber of 1958, when the Secretary of the
Army and the Seeretary of Defense, ns I recall i, made the state-
ment. Lhat, the defense of the Nation required the retention of the
Dovelopment: Operations Division by ABMA. T have always main-
tained that, the defense of tha Nalion should Lake precedence over
spreo exploration, ind, necovdingly, it was nol proper, in my opinion,
to continue seeling that teansfer, so we withdrew and we did place al
ADBMA, T think it is something in the neighborhood of $30 million
worth of work during the course of the past year, some portion of
which will now be comnpleted in this current calendar year. We did
not. renew the request for this transfer, a9 a matier of record.

The discussions which led to our being involved again; and we
winted to he involved—and [ don’t mean by that statement that we
did not have thig continued interest; h:ulyt,o do with the future
workload al Tluntsvillo in Lhe missile husiness—there was o lack of o
clear military requirement for the Suturn hooster, which was tend-
ing to beecome the major portion of the workload in the Development
Operations Division, as [ understand it.

Aceordingly, when the Seeretary of Defense, then Mr. McElroy,
nsked whether or not. wo contined Lo have an interest in the De-
velopment, Opeeations Division, 1 gaid most, certainly we did, 1 be-
lieve this ig [,ch background for the situation as of thig Lime.

HIRICTLY MILITARY WORIK AT ANMA WAB DIMINIBIIING

Senutor SreNNig. What really Jed to this change, and made the
necessity for the transfer more urgent, wus the demand for this big
booster ; is that right?

Dr. Grenyan. What permitted the situation to be, I believe, was
the fact that the worl on the Jupiter and the Redstone was essentially
phasing out, T believe, as of June of this year, the end of this fiscal
iear, it is eflectively finished. The work on the Pershing, as General

Tedaris and General Schomburg can tell you more cleurl‘y than I, is
substantinlly not an in-house contraet. with the Mariin Co., but the
Development. Operations Division of ABMA is monitoring this pro-
gram and providing a substantial part of the guidance control mecha-
nisins themselves,

The worlload was facing a very substantial dropofl. I saw the
curvo in Genernl Meduris® oflice. The Suturn was (o be funded at a
rialo in the Defense Department hudget of about $140 million. T'his
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- did not begin to take up the slack. The kinds of contracts that
NASA could place at ABMA—nssuming the Development Operations
Division continued as a part of the ABMA—would not. have been snb-
stantially larger than were assigned during the course of the past

ear.

T So I think that the situation really was that the team was running
out of work, Without the military requirement for this substantially
higher thrust boostor, the nhility n? the wilitary to place larger

sums of money at the disposal of Dr. vou Braun and his group was,

I think, limiteg.

" Senator SteNnis. You have been basing your actions on the assump-
tion that the trunsfer wonld b npproved ; have you not.?

* Dr. Guennawn, We liwve no other altornnlive, Senntor Stennis,

Senator Stennis. Ilave you run into any special diflienlly in con-
- nection with it {

Dr, GuexnaN. None whalsoover. T have had sovernl luncheons
witly Secretary Brucker togethor with one or two ol hLis nssocintes,
Major General Schomburg and I.t. Gen. J, IL Ilinvichs, and their
attitude throughout has been the utinost in cooperation.

"I am sure that there have been some disagreements in negotiations,
but ‘agreements have been satisfactory—those disagreements have
been satisfactorily ironed ont—and it is my present conviction that
we need not worry about disruption in either our program or the
Army’s program.
" Senator grmrms. What are yon going to do aboul support person-
nel? Surely you are going to need some nontechnical people—man-
agemnent and liousekecping people and the like. Ilow are you going to
meet that requirement, that demand?

NASA WILL RECRUIT 816 MANAGEMENT AND SUITOR! VERSONNLL FROM
THFE ARMY

Dr. Grexxan. We will meol it in o variety of wnys. In the firsl
place, we tend to use, where wo can, the services of the military and
the plants in which they have large and compelling contructs. We
nso thoir people to assist us in monitoring thoso contracts, Wo do
not e'Tectively duplicats the services in overy line of andenvor. Wo
are faced with the problem of providing for support to the 4,300
scientists and technicians, engineers of Dr. von Braun’s group.

We estimate that there will be 1,200 people requived; 815 of those
will come from the Army at Iluntsville. The balance we will recruit
where wemay. Iseeno problem. _

Senator StEnN1s. I don’t want to break your chain of thought.
Who will pay the 815 that come from the Army?

Dr. Guenyan, We will. )

Senator STenN1s. You will pay them, but they will continue to be
inthe Army?

Dr. GLen~aN, No, they will be on our payroll, but come from the
Army.

Senator Sten~is. They will not ha in the military service?

Dr. Grexnan. No. They nre 815 peoplo presumably who havo
been working in these same areus for the Avrmy,
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Senator StennNis. Arve  they largely  lechniciang?  Arve  they
scientists? ‘

Dr. Guennsan, These are on the business management and plant
support side, sir. The Developient Operations Division is largely a
division of technical people. IL was supported in its husiness admnin-
istration, plant, and housekeeping maintenance, and its contract nego-
tiations and management by otherelements of the Army.

Senator SrenNie, What about the facilities—u place for them to
work?

Dr. Gresnan, Those fneilifios neo being fransforred 1o NASA,
Tha lund on which they stand rensins in the Avny, with a long-term
corbificate of occupation or lease or what you will.

NARA 1K UETTING WHAT PI' KEEDS

Senator SteNNis, Are you gelling whal you ueed in this respect?

D Ghisnnan, We are getbing \\'h:ll, we need, Wo have had some
concern over only one hailding, ns 1 reendl ity and two malters ahong
whiel My Siepert will profmbly spenlcinore eflectively Inter,

Senator StenNis. All right.

Dr. Grennan, One was the oflice facilities, and the other was the
computation lacilities. 1 think we will find it necessary to provide a
new oflice building, and the Army will find it necessary to ereate its
own computation facilities.

In the meantune, cach s helping the other in the provision of serv-
ices und space. )

Senator SresNis. Well, on the Armed Services and the Appropri-
ations Commitiees we have heen authorizing and approprinting money
for hutldings becinse of this program at Hantsville; and i you nre
aoing to ke over the operation, why, certainly, you have got to have
?:u-.ilil,ics, adinimistration buildings, and so forth.

Dr. Gresnan. The only new building we are concerned about as
noresull of the transfer s the administeation boilding, | helieve we
wro providing in our fisenl year 1061 hudgel vequest. for nn ndditionnl
two or theee buildings in order fo geton with the Satura program.
Thig requirement is connected with an accelersted Salorn program.,

Senntor Stennis, You have this feansfer agreemment worked out,
then, nnd it fms been completely agreed to nk Lo people and ns to
Lueilitiessis that correel ?

Dr. Guenyan. [ believe that is correct.  As to the numbers of
people, Mr. Chaivman, the Avmy will obtain some recruitment of
people in reverse, hecause up to 350 of the Development Operations

Division prople will be aflered an opportunity to continne work in the,

Avmy on the Pershing program and other elements of their program,
with complete agrecment on our part.

Weo presently have the techuical responsibility for the Satwim pro-
geam. - When this feansfer heeomes eflfective, il it bhecomes elleetive,
the Saturn money that remning i the corvent, liseal year heeomes
ours to adiinister inmediately.  We, instead of ARPA, will transfer
it to the vy and asle the Army to muanage that installation until
July Lo In the meantime we will bo developing our own procedures
and o own anagement stadl to aarry it ont after July 1.
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Senator Stennis. I have had more questions about this matter of
personnel than any other phase of the program. 1 remember last

ear—and I am Jooking at your testimony before this subcommittee
on February 19 of last year—where you snid, and 1 quole:
" If, however, our experlence demonstrates the necossity for us to develop
from seratch the im-house capabllities we have hoped to acquire them from
ADBMA, then we will need to enlarge our personnel complement by as much as
2,500 emiployees, and, of course, will have to provide the new fuellities needed
for thelr use.

As I understood your figures a while ago, there wre 4,300 people,
and then you had 813 more?

Dr. Grennan. That is right.

Senator Srennis. 813 in addition (o the 4,300, Now, what is your
explanation, Doctor, of the diflerence between that 2,500 and the 4,300
plus 81371

SATURN PROGRAM CHREATED NEED IFOR INCREARED 1I'ERSUNNEL

Dr. Grex~Nan. Mr. Chairman, the Salurn progriun was nol a ro-
spongibility of ours at that time, and the bulk of the personnel, well
over half the personnel, will be involved in the Saturn program. This
in itself nccounts for the dilferepco.

Wo have, in the meantime, found onr program developing ul such
a rate under the various pressures thil have been on s, sel (-genernled,
if T may say, congressionally generated and otherwise, Lo Lhe point
where we are asking for almost the money that we had last year, sir.

Senator StenN1s. I know you have, but you are getting the so-called
von Braun unit hore almost intuel, and, ng I undersinnd, thal involves
almost 4,300 people.

Dr, Gren~Nan. That is right.

Senator Stennis. And you have got 813 additional people for the
support of this? ;

r. GLENNAN. They are presently employed ni, ITuntsville, Mr.
Chairman. These will be the transfers. Our Lotu!l requirement for
management support is 1,200 people.

Senator Stenwis. Yes, I know; but the difference between 2,500
and 5,113, there is quito n diflerence tiere.

Dr, GuenNaN. Yos, sir.

Senator Stennis. And it is due to the Suturn progrum und the
stepped-up program, is that right?

r. GLeN~aN, It is that pTus the fact that Saturn today is a very
different beast than it was a year ago. Saturn a year ago was simply
the base booster, o clustering of eight rockets. 1t now is n program
which will i.nvoive, no doubt, the expenditure of something over $800
million, and the provision of a substantial amount of new technique.
This has all been put nunder the responsibility, under the direction of
Dr. von Braun by our Administration.

In addition, they are taking responsibility for certain other cle-
ments in our launch vehicle program; and it is our intention ulti-
mately, when they are able and when they can do it sensibly, to
transfer to them full responsibility for the total program.
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SENATOR STENNIS QUESTIONS ADEQUACY 0F ADDITIONAL FUND REQU*

FOR BATURN

Sonator SrenNig, My time ig aboul up here, hut you are the one
we have Lo look to now. T'he President recently requested additional
funds for Saturn, did he not?

Dr. Grennan. Yes.

Senator SrenNis, 1s (hal, enongh?  TLis o recent, program and I
roniember General Medaris said, when Sputnik I went up, that un-
less we had a 1.5 million pound thrust in £ years, that we would lose
the war.

Dr. Grennan. Well, we last the war, then.

Senator StenNis. And 1 emphasized that to show you how urgent
it was then, and it is still wrgent.

My question is. What ahbout. the additional funds that the Presi-
dent has reguested ? Do you nol, need more?

Dr. Grennan. This will bo $236 inillion, ag I reeall it, tofally ; and
enters into the Drcovon Braun superthirust hooster program, wnd this
is an wnonnt ol money which he has aeread mukes the most sense for
this coming year. It is$00 million higher.

Senator Srennis, Tt is what? '

Dr, Guennan, 16 $90 million higher than the rafe at. which the
program was estimaled Lo he funded. You see, in fiseal year 1960
the program was funded at. $70 million. It will be $230 million in
fiscal year 1961, provided the Congress approves onr request.

Senator Stenwnts, Well, T know you are not evading the question
intentionnlly, hut, in all deferenee to you, you have nol answered
the question yeb, ns (o whether that is enangh,

Dr. GrenNan. From my standpoint, it, is enough.

Senator SteNnts. All right, my time is up.

Senalor Martin, do you have some questions?

BCOPE 01 NASA'S DEVELOPMENTAL CAPABILITIES WILL BE 1INCREASED

Senator Manrin. Dr. Glennan, when you take over the functions
herctofore handled by the military af TTuntsville this will give you
practically complete coverage of all the developmental work in the
space field ?

Dr. Grenwan. That is rigltt, Senator Martin,

Senator Marrin. Will you undertake the operational functioning
also, in the testing of Lhese missiles and satellites?

Dr. Grennan, Senator Marting we will have a full range of activi-
ties, including the testing of the rockets and the lanneh-vehiele system,
the launching of satellites and the acquisition of data from them, and
the reduction of that data and its analysis. Were our studies to re-
sult.only in the development. ol an operntional satellite, hut for weather
forecasting or for navigation or for communications, I do not think
that we would be the agency to operate those systems.

We would have provided the informaiton on which operational
systems eonld then be developed.

Senator Mariin. Then the operational funetion would be taken up
by some other appropriate agency, not NASA? |

51704—00——4
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. Dr.,GuenNan. I would think so. It is possible that if indeed a
weather satellite system turng ont to be both practical nnd ceonomicenl,
we might indeed be the lnunching ngency for (he Weather Buvean;
but-I would think it would be a Wenther Bureau systemn operated by
. them, the stations manned by them, and that sort of ‘hing. I doubt
‘that they in turn would develop a lnunching capability, and either
~ ourselves or the military could providae that as a service fo hem,
" Senator Martin. You would necessurily do the pioneering, then,
-~ in the matter of developing operational procedures as o part of your
- work; would you not?

~ Dr. Genwan, Exactly. And if I may stay with the meteorologi-

cal satellite for the moment, we are doing that with the Weather
~ Bureau at this time, supporting a group of, I believe it. is, 60 people

in the Weather Bureau, to develop methods of rapidly dealing with
the immense amount of data that we expect will uitimately come
from meteorological satellites.

Further, this same program is baing monitored constantly by the
military services, so theve is a complote intorrelntion on this.

Senator MarriN, Will you have cxclusiva jurisdiction over de-
velopmental work, or will there be some part of that left with the
other oy ¥ :

Dr. Grenx~Nan. The military has complete autonomy in (he field
of military satellites to be used to accomplish military purposes, in-
cluding the development of the specialized booster system, which are
built on presently existing rocket systems, such as the Atlas, the
Thor, or the Jupiter, or such extensions of growth versions of this
particular rocket.

‘Were there to be a necessity for a new rocket system, let us say
& new launching-vehicle system which required the development of,
say, a rocket of 900,000-pound thrust as the base booster, the President
would decide which agency would undertake to develop that, regard-
less, T think, of the end use to be madse of it.

. Senator Marrmy. The proposal of the resolution before us will

then have the effect of incrensing your jurisdiction and, at the same
" time, inoreasing the potentinl for close teamwork between your
agenoy and other agencies that have jurisdiction over the primary
jurisdiction later on.

. Dr. Grennan. It does not really, Senator Martin, increase our
Ensdlctmn. . It makes more complete our capabilities to carry out

o tasks which are part of our responsibility as defined by the law
and is further docided by tha President in transferring fo us the
specifio responsibility for daveloping superthrust hoostars.  Nof, only
does it increase the potentinl, but it increases the need for a com-
pletely cooperative relationship with other agencies of Government,
principally the Department of Defense.

Senator MArTiN. Yes. T perhaps misspoke when T said increasing
your jurisdiction. I had in mind that this is a move in the direction
of bringing your work closer in coordination with the other agencies.

Dr. GLeNNAN, Yes, sir.

' VON DRAUN TEAM'S SATLARIES TO ¥ ITIGTIER

Senator Marrry. Onanother subject, T have before me a newspaper
articlo dated Fobruary 18, 1960, which appeared in the Washington
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Evening Star, and quoting Mr. Richard I, ITorner, of the National,
Aeronanties and Space Administration, in testimony before the
ITouso Space Committee, and thisis what 1t says:

Von Iiar s Missine Tray 1'o OrT 1LAI8FA !

Dr. Wernher von Braun and a score of his top alds will get healthy salary
inerensea when the transfer of Redslone Arsenal from the Army to the Space

Ageney goed (hrough.
'hin win reverled yeslerdny by Assoclate Adininlstrator tiehnrd 1. Iorner,

of the Natlonnl Acronaulles and Bpace Administrntlon, In testimony before
the llouse Space Committee on NASA's 1901 budget authorization,
The spuee ageney is asking for $915 million obligational authority and expects
to spend aboul. 650 nillion In the 12 months beginning July 1, Mr. Horner sald.
The promised salnry Inereases will elevate about 20 memhbera of the pre-
dominanily Germmni-born Iedstone tean Into the “gupergrade’ entegory of clvil
service which emhrnces grades GY-16, 17, and 18, The pay rates range between

$14,000 und $1.000.
e, von Ihvnun, o German-horn selentist who helped develop the dread V-2

vockot of World War 11, alrendy nuikos $19,00) as the No. 1 elvil servant in the
Army's Huniaville complex.  When he i= offlelnlly transferred to NASA In abont
B owerks, e Iv oxpeeted 1o get n §21,0600 &lot provided under a speclnl clause in
the 106K Spieee Act,

Ts thal correet !

D, Grensan. Thal is corvect,

Senntor Mawrin. And there is nothing out of line in that i any
way, 1s there?

Dr. Grexnax. No; there is nothing out of line in that. Actually,
we will probably e a little short of the number of positions we would
like to have to ﬁring Dr. von Braun’s top stafl into line with the top
stall of our otlier research centers.

Senator Mawrin. I notice that the article mentions $915 million
obligational and $630 million in the 12 months beginning July 1. Is
that correct ?

Dr. Gi.enNAN. Yes, sir.

Senator Marrin. And il wentions this $19,000 salary. Is that
correct

Dr. Grennan. That is correet, Senator Martin. ) _

Senator Mawnn. That is putting them in proper comparison with
the anlnries puid in your orgnnization for men of that capneity

NASA MAY ASIK FOIU MORE “BXCEITED POBITIONK"

Tr. Grennan. That is right, Senator Martin.

You may reeall this, that in our basie Jaw there is provided a total
of 260 position which ean be puid np to $19,000, 10 of which can he.
paid up to $21,000. In tha Development Operalions Division, there
are, I believe, 18 positions now paid in the supergrades, so ealled, and
wa would add to those all that we have left of our excepted positions
20, so that there will be, I believe—and there again Mr., Siepert can
correct me, if I don’t have (hese figures just right—38 positions paid
in thisso-called excepted cafegory.

We will undoubtedly need a little relief on this, and will very prob-
ably come back to the Congress for assistance in this matter.

Sonator Manrin. Your request for the 1961 budget authorization
coversonly Lhose that you are prapared to ask for at this time, and you
anticipato some further request later?
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~ Dr. Grenwaw. Not for money, unless we run into some problems.
It would be simply the opening up of that portion of our legislation,
- so that we might asl for porhaps another 50 positions, to be paid in
the excepted category. o
~ Senator Marrin. All those come within the present amount?
Dr. GLexnaN. All come within the present dollars.
Senator Martiy, Thanlk you.
Senator Stexnis. Thank you. ‘
- Senator Young, do you huve uny questions ?

VON BRAUN TO BR GIVEN ADDED RESIONSIBILITILS

Senator Youwa, Dr. Glennun, it is a fael,y is il not, and my under-
standing of your testimony is, that you propose to place added ro-
Sponsibﬁity to Dr. von Braun and his grou

Dr. GLenNNaN. Very definitely, Senator Young,

Senator Youna. And you propose to do that without. delay ?

Dr. Grexnan., We will do thal; wo have done somo of it nlrewdy,
Senator Young, and we will continue to worle as rupidly as they can
assimilate these tasks. Their principal activity in the NASA organi-
zation is going to be in the launch vehicle field, the development of
these launch vehicle systems, and you may recall that beeause wo did
not get this group a year ago, we have hud to talce some steps ourselves
alternatively. Some of this program probably ought to be finished
by their people, who sturted them.

They will not be transferred, unless it malkes sense to {ransfer them,
and until Dr. von Braun is willing and able to take (hem. )

Senator Youna. And it is u fuct that you testified a year ago, in
response to my question, that you wanled this group wt that timo?

"Dr. GLexNaN. Very much so, sir, )

Senator Youna. Then in reality you can’t say that translering the
Development Operations Division to NASA would be disrupting a
" wihning combination, isn’t that correct? o

Dr. GLenNan. That is quite correct, in my opinion.

Senator Youna. You nre {aking over in its entirety ?

" Dr. Guonnan, Exactly, sir,

NABA WILL HAVE INCREASED CAPABILITY

Senator Youna. Dr. Glennan, do you feel that this transfer is a
step toward, rather than away, loward unification of the enlive space
program { ) o )

Dr. GrenNaAN. Senator Yonng, if I could stale Lhis just w little
differently, I believe that it is a fundamentally important step in
providing the capability in one agency of carrying out the require-
ments of this law which state that the policies of the Congress and
this Nation are to explore space for peaceful purposes. . )

This move will give to NASA, the agency charged witl this re-
sponsibility, the capability of carrying it out. I would be the first
to say immediately that we don’t do these things alone, that we have
vory offective support from the militiry services; that in onr Mercury
program, for instance, wo would not. be nable to carry il oul. withont
the. support of the military and the provision of the fask force for
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the recovery of the capsule and the use of (he luunching pads, and the
other assistunce that we are gelting from the Air Force.

ITad (his transfer not been proposed, we would continue to have
from Redstone Avsenal and the ABMA the support of that program
through the launching of the capsules, hopefully manned capsules
later this year from Redstone.

Senator Youne. Of course, it is your intent that NASA continue
to Tunction in complele cooperation with the Armed Forces?

Dr. GresNan, Absolutely. ;

LOST TIME CAN NEVER ENTIRELY DE REUGAINED

Senator Youna., Now, Dr. Glennan, does (he inerease in 1961 funds
for NASA make up Tor the time lost by entling Saturn funds in 1960
from the $140 million asked by Dr. von Braun, to the $70 million
allowed by the Bureau of {he Budget ?

Dr. Grennan. Senator Young, T think one never really inakes up
all (he Limao (it was lost, ‘The funds which nre now requested to
underwrite the development of the Satorn system for liseal year 1961
are, and perhaps Dr. von Braun will testily o that, but I think I
could say on his behalf, are, in his opinion, adeqnate o carry that
project. forward under the priovity it has now been given.  This is
tho highest priority in the uso of equivalent dollars, which is used
in support of military missile systems. It is clear to me fhat, based
upon iy conversations with Dr. von Braun and his people, we will
pick up about 1 year on the schedules previously planned.

Senator Youne. How much time do you consider has been lost?

Dr. Girenxan, Senator Yonung, T really don’t know how to estimate
that. 1 suppose some Lime hay heen losi, but in the initial stages of
any of these diflicult developments, there isa rate beyond which spend-
ing money is wasting money. One builds up gradually and then
moves at a higher rate of progress; but, undoubtedly, if thers had
been moro money availably since Saturn was started, it would be
further along than it is today.

Senator Youno. Would you say it would bo a year further along?

Dr, Grenyan. No; I don’t think so, beeause, as T recall it, Senator
Young, Sulurn was ilCﬁfllIl by ARPA in March of 1959.

Senator Youna. Well, would it bo fair to say that a substantial part
of it—and T do not want to pin you down to a year—but would it
be fair to say that a substantial part of a year had been lost ?

Dr. Grennawn. T think (hat is not quite fair. If I may, Senator
Young, 1 would agree with you that time has been lost, time that wa

ghould not have lost.

Scenator Youna. A subslantial amount of time was lost. Now, you
will agree on that, Dr. Glennan?

Dr. GrenNaN. Yes.

BATURN TINDING FOR FISCAL 1901 I8 BATISFACTORY

Senator Youna. And you have stated, I believe, that you are satis-
fied with the amount requested for 1961 ; that it is going to be enough
for your purposes?




" for.

26 TRANSFER OF VON BRAUN TEAM 710 NABA

‘Dr. Guennan. That is my present position. T thinl it will carry
this program forward with the kind of urgency that that priority calls

Senator Youne. And if you determine later on, while we are still
in session this year, that you should have more money, will yon be
tho first one to come before us and tell us?
“Dr. Grennan, I will, sir.

Senator Youna. Thal is nll.

Senator Stennis. All vight. Thank you, Senator Young.

Dr. Glennan, I will not pursue any more questions ahout. the

- amounis involved heve, beeuuse we will actually have hearings on

-

this, of course, in tho anthorization billy which will be soon.  You
will be given a chance to make auy point, and we can ask questions,
in that connection at that tine.

Dr. GLen~aN. Thank you, sir. . .
Senator Stexnis. If there are 110 other questions of Dr. Glennan,

we want to thank you again, andd I hope you can remain for the rest
of the hearing; and if you cannol, i will bo all right, and it will be

derstood. _
uanst a moment, Dr. Glenuan. Colonel BeLieu has a couple of

questions.

SATURN OBTAINED NIGUEST NATIONAT PRIORLTY AFTER PTRCIINLICAL
TRANSFER T0 NABA

Mr. Belitro. Dr. Glennan, you say that the Saturn project has been
transferred to the NASA now Are you now actively administer-
ingit? ' ‘ . .

‘-"ﬁ)r. GurenxaN. We are technically managing that project. ARPA
continues the actual business management. We give our instruc-
tions through ARPA.

. Mr. BeLzeu, Since what datef ‘
'Dr. GLENNAN. 'Since an agreenient made between the Secretary of

Defense and ourselyes, and 1 guess it would have heen in December
of 1959, Colonel BeLieu. It is not an unusual procedure.

4 Mr, BeLipu. And in your statement you gnid:

Since the technleal directlon of the Saturn prograu Wis anslgned Lo NABA,
the project has been given the highest nutional priority.

Did it not.have the highest national priority before?
 Dr. GueNNAN. It did not.
. Mr, BeL1eu. It did notf

e AN ' itl tat t, you said that
Mr. BeLieu. And, to continue with your statemen oy

the upper stage configuration has been agreed upon.

Dr. Guex~an. That is n%}m

Mr. BeLieo. When was that agreed upon?t

Dr. GenNAN. In January of this year.

Mr. BeLru. Thers wasno agreement on upper stagze before?

Di. Guenwan. There had been a tentative agreement before, I be-
liave, but it 'was never implemonted. There was a fentalive decision,
1 believe, at one point to use & Titan as a second stagre.  Llis was early
in the gome, when the instructions to ABMA were to do this as rapidly

and as inexpensively s possible.
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Me. BeLisu. Bul now the upper stages are fixed as far as the pro-
gran is concerned ? 3

Dr. Guennax. They ave, und bids have been called for on one of
these stages.

Mr. Brliew. On several ocensions—and T do not wanl. to bring up
the schedule now—Dbut has there been uny slippage of (hose schedules
since this transfer?

D, Grennax. 1 believa those schedules ive been wdvanced since
ihis Qansfer. The seheduled first static tost is now £ or 3 weeks more
advanced than it was at the time of the transfer,

Mre, Bebaru. Thank you, sir.

Senator Srennis. Al right; thank you very much.

De Gresyan, Thank you, sir.

Senator Stennis. The next witness we liwve hiere s Dr. York.

Dr. York, do you have a prepared statement ?

STATEMENT OF DR. HERBERT YORK, DIRECTOR, DEFENSE RE-
SEARCH AND ENGINEERING, DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Dr. Yori, Noj T do nol.

Senator StEnN1s. You may make such points and observations 1s
you may wish.

Dr. Yows. | do not have any major poinis to bring out, except such
ws you niry wish Lo bring out i questioning.

Sonator Srexnis. All right.  ‘To get your position lere before the
committee and into the record, I will ask you a few questions.

You testified before the ITouse Committee on Science and Astro-
nautics on January 26 that you favor the transfer of ABMA to
NASAY

Dr. Youi. That is right.

Senator Stexnis. D, York, has that been your position since the
fall of 1958, when this first vequest was made? 1 don’t remember just
what yourstatus was at that tinie.

Dr. Yoric. In the fall of 1958 I was not in the same position I .am
in toduy. I was aware of the problem then, and 1 think I probably
did favor ity but I did not have either the information or the respon-
gibilily thal Lnow hinve,

Senutor Srennis. Well, anywuy, since you have special responsi-
bility- in connection with these matters, you have favored this ides,
have younot?{

Dr. Yo, Since I mannged to dig into the probleins, yes.

Senntor Srennis, Just hrielly summarize your reasons, then, for,
being in favor of Chis.

TRANSFER FAVOUED BY YORIK

Dr. Youk. The basic reason was fecling on my part, which was
shared in many other places, that the organization of the space pro-
gram that we had in the early part of 1959 and before that, too—was
more complicated than -necessary. There had been quite a number
of statements relevant to this from many sources. With respect to
(his particnlar problemn, and this is jnst one phase of it, there were in
the large boostor field three organizations involved, and I am talking
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about the situation as it was in carly 1959, and, in fact, up until the
President made this transfer.

There was the Army, which was the exceutive agency which con-
trolled or owned, however you want to put it, the Army Dallistic Mis-
sile Agency, the von Braun-grou). '

Then there was the Advanco i{ascarch Project Agency, which was
responsible for the Saturn program. It was the management agency
of the Saturn program.

Third was the Nova, which had the progrum of development. of
a single barrel 1.5 million pound rocket which could develop into
multiple booster of larger size.

There were these three active adiministrative and executive areas.

I came to this conclusion, after looking at the problem—along with
some other problems—that the most important thing Lo do was (o get
these management groups turned into one, somehow; that is, to put
the organization in charge of the program, the technical organization
in charge of the program, the von Braun group, and Lhe two pro-
grams togathor under n singlo axeentive ngency.

There obviously wero severnl possibilitios. The onoe which ig con-
sistent with the Spacoe Act of 1958 is the transfer of the agency from
the Army to NASA, or a programn from ARPA to NA%A, or tho
Snturn ‘program from ARPA to NASA, or the retention of the
Nova progrum within NASA.

~ Senator Srenwnis. Just looking at it as a layman, the thing that
impressed me was that you were dividing up your talent within these
different programs, and you ought to be in a mood to consolidate some.

Dr. Yonx. There was a consolidation of the large booster program.

Senator Stexnis. What I could not understand was why it was
not donoe earlier, say a year before or a year and a half before. What
was the trouble? What happened there—it is purported to be a
wise decision now; what has happened since a year ago to make it
wise, when it was not then?

MUCH IIAB BEEN LEARNED 1IN A YEAR

'

Dr. Yorx. One thing has happened, and that is that a lot of people
have learnod what tho programs are, nnd whut the important pro-
grams are, and certnin military programs, which had a lurgs in-house
effort at ABMA, have been reduced in scope, und lhave been phased
out. IO =

Senator Sten~1s. Before this program, you knew a year ago that
they were going out, and tho demand has heen for this lnrge booster
all the time, a8 I undorstood it, al Jeast since Sputnik [ That was
when it came out in the open. I really cannot see—although I favor
the transfer now—why it was not done 2 years ago or 18 months ago.

Has anything happened in the Iast 18 months (o make this a
stronger case for the trausfer?

" Dr. Yorx. Just the things T mentioned earlier.

Senator STennis. I mean additional facts that you have in mind.

Dr. York. Just personally, I changed jobs; and therefore, my rela-
tionshiip with this program during this period.

Senator Stennis. Woll, we will have a hearing liere soon on the
authorization bill. :

TRANSFER OF YON BIAUN TEAM TO NASA 29

CURRENT SCIEDULLED FUNDING FORl SATURN 18 CLOSE TO MAXIMUM

But. T will ask you this question now, with reference to the funds
for this program in Satnrn: Do you think additional funds would
step your program up further?

Dr. You. You are speaking now particularly of the Saturn
program ?

Senator StenNis. Yes.

Dr. Yorr. The funding that NASA now plans is so close to the
maxinium funding that was requested for the prograiny the maximum
to my knowledge, that it certainly cannot be very far from the op-
timum amount.

I suppose it. is always true that a little more will make it go a little
faster, but it would he my personal helief that we are certainly very
close, If not already at or past the point of diminishing returns on this
progranm.

Senntor Srennis. Well, my time is up.

Senntor Murfin?

DEVELOPMENTS 1IAVE BEEN RATID

Senator Marrin, Tn my opinion you liave been moving along rather
rapidly in this mutier of development in this new field. I feel that
ib would have been impaossible )ul' me to imagine the final form of
organization as much as a year aro, and I think, myself, that you
have done o remarkable joh in getlfing it organized as far as vou have
by this time. 1 am a biftle surprised that you are not asking for a
lurger increase in allowanee for next year,

Dr. Yorr. Senator, 1 wn in the Department of Delense, and of
course this program is in the civilian Space Agency.

Senator Martiy. I am glad that you approve the transfer of the
organizalion, and T will ask the others about the amount of funds
they think are needed.

I have no other questions.

Senator Stennis, Thank yon, Senator,

Senator Young, do you have any questions?

ARP'A NO LONGEIRL EXISETH AR AN INDEDPENDENTYT AQENQY

Senator Youna. Doctor, T would like to hegin with this question:
Isn’t it a fuct that the Advance Research Project Agency, ARPA,
is an altogether uscless lifth wheel in our defense eflort, and hasn’t
it heen ? '

Dr, Yonk, Tho Advance Research Project Agency was transferred
to my oflice, and a couple of months ago it ceased to exist as an in-
dependenf, agency reporting to the Secretary of Defense. It no
longer does play a role in the space progrum. And it does at the
moment. play a role in those which wera still working out the proce-
dures muder which we will manage them in the future. DBnt it is
phasing out of our space program. It is a very convenient and
wortlwhile way or means wherehy the Sceretary of Defense—and
mysolf, acting for the Seerctary-—can accomplish certain special pro-
grums (hat wo wanl to huve special altention on.
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We are using it right now in connection with some advanced re-

* gearch nssociated with the antimissile lproblem, some advanced re-

gearch in chernistry associated with solid rocket prolm]g.icm problems,
and we are planning on instituling a progran in busic resenrch on
ut it no longer exists as an independent agency
within the Defense Department.

Senator Youna. 1 understand about the so-called transfer, but the
organization has been loft practically intact, hag it not, from the top
down—particularly at the top ?

‘Dr. Yorx. I beg your pardon, I did not hear the last part of that.

"Senator YouNa. Ixnrticulnrly at the top. _

Dr. Yonx, No; it has a new director and a new deputy director;
80 tho two top people nre botl now. . _

Senator Youne. But the diveclor aud the depuly director arve still

" there, ag they were before?

Dr. Yorx. They have tho same titles as they had before.

Sonator Youna. So il is still in oxistence ns an ngency, is it not.?

Dr. Yorx. Yes; it is now that purt of my oflica which direclly
handles this as opposed to supervising contracts within {he services.

Senator Younae. Do you really believe you cannot siinplify matters
by doing away with that agency { ) _
""Dr. Yorx. I don’t think it would simplify things. As anthorized
by the Defense Reorganization Act of 1958, my oflico is authorized
to carry out such pmﬁ'u.ms under centralized control us the Seerctary
of Defansa deems ought to be.

""ARPA is the name given for the particular group of people that
ars used to accomplish that. '

Senator Youna. You don’t go along witl the testimony given to the
effect that ARPA is utterly useless? ] _

Dr. Yorg. Most of that testimony was given at the time when
ARPA was an independent agency reporting to the Seecretary of
Defense. ‘

Senator Youna, That was o year ago. . o
* Dr. Yorr. Yes, and the changes I am speaking of have been within
the last 2 months. .

In other words, in part, we did do what was being recommended
. when people.wore muking Lhis slnfement. . Wo hiuve tnken ARTA ont.
.of the pro s which are virtually near the operational singe, and,
in particular, those are the space programs. We have also elim-
inated their independent status. I don’t know how to put it in per-
centages, but.a great deal of what I am sure the people had in mind
when they were making that testimony has been accomplished.

i Senator Youna. Lt. Gen. Bernard Shriever, and other knowledge-
able people testified, as you know, that ARPA should have been doue
away with last July. - _

.. Dr. York.: I don’t remember what the testimony was, but I am
sure those things they had in mind have essentially all been complied
with,* We could have changed the name, but a rose is a rose.

~ Senator Youwe. Is it not just another illustration that an agency—
like taxes—once you creato it, is hard to get rid of it?

Dr.. Yorg. Well, it does no longor exist ns an independent oflice.
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PUNDING FOIR ARL'A 1IAB BEEN REDUCED BY IIALEF

Senator Youxe. But is is a fact that ARPA does exist, as the tax-
payers well know, beeaso they avo paying for it?

Jr. Your, They nre paying f(ov the program, bul. these are pro-
grams approved through the Congress and the Bureau of the Bmfgeb.
It iloes spend the taxpuyers’ money, but with the taxpayers’ approval,
as | see 1t.

Senalor Youna, Conld youstato in the record that ARPA shiculd be
confinued ns it has been funetioning? :

Dr. Youws. 1t should be continied in its present form, which is
different from the form it existed in when the testimony you spoke of
was taken.

Senator Youna, Just ns expengive, though ?

Dr. Yonx. No. It is actually spending much Jess money. Much
less money is lowing throngh .a‘\]{l’/k.

Senator Youna. Howinuch less?

Dr. Youc. Joss than hd s mneh. That is not. due o the caneelln-
tion of uny programs, but e tansfor of (hese programs to olher
organizations. That does nol represent a saving, but it is a fact
that ARPA does spend much less money.

Senator Youna. Approximately half of its functions Lave been
Lransferrved Lo other organizations?

Dr. Yori. Noy beeause the programs that. have been (ransferred ont
are of Lho space program.  "Theso programs never did take more than
half of the people; and other programs, in particnlar, that are con-
nected with the antinissile problem, were only about one-third or one-
fourth the expenditure rate of the space program. But they are in
more complicated matters, and have always had more people working
on them than on the space prograun.

Those people who are primarily concerned, or who were primarily
concerned with the space progrun, many of them already have left
the organization,

Semtor Youna, That isnll.

Senntor SrenNis, Dr. York, just one or Lwo othier questions here,

What was the additionnl amount of money that the President
recontly requested in the 1961 hudget for the Saturn program?

AN ADDITIONAL $00 MILLION [IAH BEEN REQUESTED FOR SATURN IOR
FISCAL 1061

Dr. Yonx. I believe it was $90 million, but I know that only from
Dr. Glennan’s testimony.

Senator SrenNis. Was that the figure, Dr, Glennan?

Dr. GrenNan. T would like to correct that. Actually it was $113
million for the superbooster program, but the portion which would be
(lirTcLIy applicable to the Salurn, as it was then known, is the $90
million. .

Senator SteNN1s. Just how did it happen? Iow did it happen that
this program was not pushed 3 or 6 months earlier, to get that extra
$113 million? That is a good sum of money even on o program like
this.
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Dr. York. $90 million was for the Saturn, and the other $23 million
was for other programs. I should answer that question, because 6
months ago it was entively within the Department of Defense, which
therefore means it was under my 1'0:;][1011sib|]ity. At thud. time we wero
%retparing the buc_!get_for the overall problems in the Department of

efense, and considering all of the things we had to do, and how much
resources we could anticipate for doing it.

There has been testimony hofore on how the Defense Departient
budget was made up. The sorvices in ARPA were all vequested 1o
submit two sets of figures (o the Depurtinent. of Defense, a basie
budget and an addendiim budget. In the basic budget. ARPA sub-
mitted $122 million for Satvrn, and in the addendum budget. another
$50 million.

T added $18 mnillion, which brought it up to $140 million, along with
making & gront many other adjustments along with all the other
departments.

l discussed this problem, becnuse it was ohviously of mferest. fo
ovoryone. ‘There was conlinual reforence as to how hig the Suturn
program should be, coming from all possible directions.

I went over this question 6 months ago. T spent a whole afternoon
on this question with the prineipal vese:rel mud development oflicials,
from‘uﬂ forr of the serviees, il the Advance Researeh Project.
Agency. The question was: Shall we put more of onr resonrees belind
Saturn, or shall we not?

With the exception of the ARPA, whose program was put over, it
wns mtled against putting any more resonrees behiind this program,
considering all tho othor things there wero (o do.

TFor example, $250 million, which was the npper fignre that ARPA
requested, is greater than our whole antisubmarine warfare progran.
It 1s half of all the Army’s hudget in connection with limited war, It
is twice all the basic reseavch. 1t is abont equal to the total develop-
mont program of the Dolaris system. T is 214 times the Pershing,
which is the next biggest rocket the Army has.

It is not to say it 1s not important, but simply comparving it with all
the things we had to do, it was (he collective judgment. of essentially
evorybody at uppor levels, in hoth the Depaviment. of Defense and tho
sorvices, that $140 million looked ke what, wo conld give Lere,

Senator Stennis. Well, what change cameo aboul that eaused you
to decide that the original amount was not enough and that you needed
$90 million extra?

Dr, Yorx. It was transferred from an agency whose principal
problem is defense to an agoney whose principal problem is space ex-
ploration, which is what this vehicle is for. . 1t was transferred from
an agency in which this was one of & great many important things to
nn agency in which it became, ns n matter of fact, the most important
thing. That is the main thing (hat happened.

Senator Stenn1s. And therefore you got this accelerated program
becatise of the emphasis on space; is that correct?

, Dr, Yorx. Yes.
. Senator Stenn1s. And you wonld have gotten (hat. emphasis earlier
if it. had been transferrved envlior, would it not?

Dr. Yorxr. I suppose so.
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Senator Srexnis. Well, I think that about sums itup, 0
Senator Martin, do you have something ? '
Senutor Marrin. No, sir.

Senator Stenn. Colonel BelLieu, do yon have any questions?

TRANSUER INITIATED BY DEPARTMENT OF DEFLENSE

Mr. Belap, Speaking for the Departinent of Defense, you ap-
prove (his bransferof the ABMA team to NASA?

D Yo, Yes,

Me. BeLiru. Dr. Glennan previously testified, and history shows,
thal, hie asked for a portion of this feam in December of 1958 and
wad Lurmed down and given a working agreement, and then, if I
understand him correctly (his alternoon, he did not request the team
again.  Rather, Mr. Meliiroy eame {o him, and that has resulted
i the proposed fransgfer now ; is that correct ?

Dr. Yori. Yes; that inust be corroet.

Mr. BeLnu. My point is, then (ho transfer was initiated by the
Department of Defense, rather than by NASA?

Dr. Youx. That is correct. The NASA did not come to the De-
partment of Defense with the objective of reopening these discussions
which hied been elosed envlier,

FINAL DECISION FOR TRANSFER WAS MADE IN TIHE WIIITE 110USE

Mr. Beluru. And T suppose the proposal had to be taken some-
whera else for adecision,  Where would it go?

Dr. Yowe, T6 wents ultimately Lo the White Ilouse. 1t had (o go
to the Towust exeentive agency having authority over the two prin-
cipal agencies involved, and that would he the White Touse.

Mv, BrLaru. When was the decision made in the Department of
Defanso to transler?

DPr. Yons. There wera quita a number of discussions and sub-
decisions leading up to this. The Department of Defense made up
its mind in toto not very much before it went to the White House;
S0 16 was i niakter of some weeks. T don’t remember precisely when
1t was, bub. the final action in the Department of Defense, or what I
would regird ns the final action, was a meeting of the Armed Forces
Policy Council.

Mr. Belaru. T suppose it went to tho National Aeronautics and
Space Couneil, too, then?

Dr. Yo, 1 don’t know at what point. it went to the Space Council.

Mr. Brlavu. Wasn't the Defense Department’s initiation of this |
action predicated on the assumption that the military hiad no require-
ment. for lrge boosters ? :

Dr. You, 1t was prediented on the assumption that NASA would
do an adequale job in the field of Jarge hoosters, on the assumplion
that there was no previously defined requirement: but on the further
assumption that such a requirement would probably develop; and
also on.the further nssumption that there was certainly a require-
mont. i conneetion witl space axploration, and that, I beliove, NASA
would do an adequate job of development in this field.
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Mr. Balaeu, Dr. Glennan testified that since the transfer of the
program, it did not have the highest priority before.

Dr, Yorx. That is right.

Mr. BeLisu. Yet we needed the 1.6-million-pound booster.

Dr. Yorg. Yes, but we need a great many other things, too.

Mr. BeLiru. Also he has testified that the upper stige configura-
tion has now been agreed on. It was not agreed upon during the dis-
cussions within the Dopartment of Defonset

Dr. York. That is right, but that was because it. was under study
primarily at ABMA. ]gut. also being reviewed elsewhere.
¢ Mr. BeLizu. Thatisall.

BATURN IIAS BEERN RIEI'PED UP BEVERAL TLMES

Senator Stennis. Dr. York, with all deference to everyone, it just
seems to me as & layman that it was a mistake not to have stepped up
the development of the Saturn to a higher prority level even earlier.
I got the impression, the feeling, from imspecting the project, that the
extra $90 million should have come earlier. No one particularly told
me that. '] made & memorandum that I was going to look into it
further when I got back here in January, and I was making a few
notes with the possible idea that I might malke a statement about it
when the Presicient asked Dr. Glennan to look into it and sfep it up.

Dr. Yorg. It was stepped up quite a few times from the original
budget request.

- Senator STENN1s. 1 am talking about the $90 million.

Dr. Yors. Yes, but during 1960 there was the transfer of between
$20 million and $30 million from the Department of Defense emer-
gency fund to the program after the budget was originally made up.

Senator StexNis. That was within the 1960 budget that you made
those transfers?

Dr. Yorx. Within the 1960 budget, to the Department. of Defense.
The sccount was increased. Ilad it not been transferred to NASA,
it is possible that some increase would have been mide at this time.
"I cannot predict what tho future would have been, however, had the
project not been transferred to NASA.

Senator STenN1s. Doctor, if you ean stay, T would like for you to
stay. = Wa are going to conclude these hearings 18 soon ns We reason-
ably can. If you arecompelled to leave, it is all right; but these might
be someé more questions which would come up.

~ General Medaris and Genornl Schomburg, would you gentlemen
plense come up togethor? It is corlninly a privilege, Cionernl Mednris
and General Schomburg, to have you here with us this aftornoon.

- General 'Medaris is the former commanding general of the Army
Ordnance Missile Command, and General Schombury is the present
tormanding general.

i Iniview of this subject matter of this resolution, and before this
committes ‘passes on it, we felt we ought to have your observations
and recommendations, because of your very intimate knowledge of it,
and - particularly because General Medaris did so much when he
was there. '

I believe you were the oviginal commander on this project.
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STATEMENT OF MAI. GEN. J. B. MEDARIS (RETIRED), FOR-
MER COMMANDING GENERAL, US. ARMY ORDNANCE mss‘

COMMAND '

Geneval Mrevars, Of ABMA?  That is correet, sir, Later of
AOMC.

Senator StenN1s. And so you have a worthy successor in General
Schomburg, and the connnitfee is glad to hear yon gentlemen.

]30 either of you gentlemen have n prepared statement?

Genoral Sciromnuna, 1 do not.
_General Mynanrs. I have some prepared notes, {from which I would
like tospeak il Linay.

Senator SreNNgs. You may speak from notes, or any other way you
wish, and make what comiments you may wish, General Medaris.

GENERAL MEDARIS VIEWS THRANSFER AS A CERTAINTY, BUT ]SEES NO NEED
FOR TRANSFER RESULUTION

General Menams. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

I am appreciative of this opportunity to clarify a few points, and
my own views, that I think have become somewhat confused in the
minds of Members of the Congress.
~ Thisalternoon I am in a position of schizophrenia, if T may put it
in those terms, because, fivst of all, 1 must say that I believe from an
entirvely practical standpoint that the proposed transfer is a certainty.
By that I wean that Leannot conceive (hat snflicient opposition would
be mustered within the next 20 days to deny the President’s request
Lo make this transfer, ’

I also agree, Trom long and bitter experience, that uncertainty is
much worse than anything else. I think even a death sentence should
boe promptly earried ont.  The waiting is worse than anything.

So that from this standpoint [ would huve to say that I would
favor tho resolution, if there were no other points to be considered.
TTowever, as a matter of principle, I mmst state my considered view
with respect to the basie situation as it exists, and as it is further
developing with this and other problems that are before the Congress
and hope that a deep and proper view of the whole situntion can be
taken by the Congress.

I must agree with Congressman Stratton in this respect, as to the
illogic of the entire situation. ’

. And from this standpoint it. appears to me that the adoption of the
joint allirmntive resolution might have n contlinuing effect beyond
that conteniplated by some of its proponents. The aflinnative action
would, in fact, advance the date of approval by only about 20 days
since, withonut. action, it should be approved on about the 15th of
Mareh. It can well be construed that positive aflirmative action, as
suggested, might in fact mean that the Congress fully approved both
this transfer and the overall organization resulting therefrom.

And then, as a matter of precedent, it might tend to bind the hands
of the Members of this distinguished body in any future and further

considerition of the basic needs of this country, In respect of making
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- the military requirement, could have met the forescenble military
~ needs, as well as the immediate future reqnirement in the space ex-
3 glomtion field. . And in fact toduy, as a vesult of the transfer of
* Saturn, we may be seeing the dual expenditure of funds for the de-
- velopment of two different systems which could be avoided.

Tlll)a slightly smaller one could have been eliminated by using a hig-
- get booster: than was actually required hy some 10 pevcent perhaps, in
“earrying out the defense mission; but tlus would have, in my opinion,
- Beon more than oflset by the snving in developmont, and by the saving
- of funds that would accrue by having only one developmernt.

Vb E

- AIR FORCE WAS GIVEN 8PACE RESPONSIBILITY BY DEPARTMUENT OF DEVENSE
- B b

-~ At the same timo and during the same period; the roles wnd mis-
~_sions question once agnin entered the scene. After many struggles—
and I will not bore this angust body with the nature of them ; and T am
= sure you could find out about them from other and more authoritative
5 gourcas—the upsliot wus that. the Dapnriments of Delense assigned fo
< the Air Forcee all responsilitlity (or the developmont, production, and
launching of all space vehicles %,01- the Department of De[ense.

+In summary, the situation had by this time developed (o the follow-
ing: The Army, with the only major in-house resources of the Depait-
ment of Defense for the development. of lurge vehicles, was without a
mission in.the space field. ‘The Saturn, us a projecl, was itsell
threatened. And funds were not being provided from within the De-
partment of Defense budget.

Senator Stennis. Did you say wreckerl ?

General Mepanis. Was threatened. - And funds were not bndgeted
by the Department of Defense withinits vesources to get. (the project
- funded properly. '

- [ ' )

'

. ARMY FACED A SOLOMON’S CIIOIGR

SR HE

=« In the meantime, NASA wonld not assign the worlk (o ABMA, as
- an Army actiyity, that it might propose Lo assign to it. now ns an in-
house, family resource, The decision thut was placed upon nsat. that.
time, or, I should sny, tho requirement. that we ke up our minds
wlmt.1 poﬂib'&on‘t-o.mlw,_l_l_ll.s u grent. parallel in tho Bible, L1l wns i foet
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; .
fFective the organization for the prosecution of the Nation’s vital
effectiv : ! |
g thagg I;E;gi(li?;:i-nt, T would [feel that perhaps \{In1 lo ‘L;Le; s
o irom%-da benelit in terminating the uncertuinty, 1 do ‘|‘ A0
Yo 'bekat.h t thi uncertainty exists; and therefore 1 do nn;l. .:-.mé i{}me
e thmm i nfor the joint resolution, and feel thut 1t might hwse;lf e
?J}]at?ing eiliftgct in the aren of precedent. So I cannot stalo my
)  (ho joint. resolntion.
i ho joint. reso n. N
e feror ey t.h? P&\ﬁ%ﬁ&f:é ::é(pel'sun:ti position clear in respecl [‘“LL;E
i i that't. 1Er:lust,ed in late 1058, I think there 1s 2 gl‘ct:t}_lnts;ll
Hlmt[i;tfi‘g;nfflthit gituation, and L would like to try to clear it up.
pre

N e Mo PO
\ronARIR DERCRIRES BAGKAROUND OF BATURN PHOE
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OENERAL MEDARIS [10PES NASBA WILL BE A “SYMPATHETIC FOSTER PAREN']N

Facing the subject realistically, I saw no alternative at all but to
support the transfer of that resource to the National Aeronanties and
Space Administration, hoping it would find a sympathetic foster
parent, if you want Lo use that kind of language, and this is exactly
how T fell.

My own posilion, then, is clearly as follows: I donot agree that the
conbinvation of the division befween missiles, military space, and
civilian spaco oxploralion, is either the eflective, or the practical, or
the cconomical way to get theinost for our tax dollar; nor 1s it the way
to move Forward most rapidly in this total, vital ficld of international
competition of missiles and space.

GENERAL MEDARIS SUPLPORTS TRANSFER AS THE “LEAST RAD” SOLUTION

However, under the presently developed system, and the situation
us il exists now, and within e present national organization, I he-
ieve that, this transfer is the Jenst bad solution that ean be found,
and I therefove support it.

But we have, gentlemen, now reached the ultimate in terms of divi-
sion of effort. We have not heen satisfied with the (ripartite division
m the services.  We have now nude one furvther division. We now
have agqnadvapartite approach, in this closely reluted field of national
activity tied togother by the common fechnology.  And we have (his
matter of the Armed Forces having developed all tiis resources that
can be used in the missilo and space program, but these resonrces are
now dwvided hetween exeentive departinents. And I do not believe
that thisis the way (o do Lhe job.

Twill be happy to entertain yonrquestions, sir.

Senator SteNNs. Before answering questions, T certainly want, to
say you miude w very impressive statement, Genernl. You heard Con-
i_'!'(ws:m:m Strallon testifly., Were you sitling where you could hear
Hm?

Gienernd Mepawis, Yog: T wag,

Sentor H‘i‘l-‘,NN1IH. His proposaly if Tunderstood it, wag a joint, com-

Pt il e Lo iieni e LS|
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s s
program, as I mentioned, the space activily of ABMA! comes t

ut 35 percoent. ‘ . )
nb{I}::tLh‘;a 1:rv.e:mt.ilr:.e the worlc assngne%\\das mosthis}lcgrgség&%(;rjliti
hr ; ce Missi A
t by the Army, through the Army Ordnan -
?\“B!&' A, for I)ot?}{ ARPA and NASA, as was acknowledged by t
ir s of both organizations. _ . ]
du&io?; tho summer (he war started all over again. fﬁ;:stJ?lfpiatla;
there were considerable restrictions put on the scope 0“ e
and Redstone programs, both of themt now coming Lo ¢ y
I.‘ ¥ . . " ‘t .
lm.q'::::mtli v. in early summer a tentative decision \v:isbinzil%{gx,lla?d
spect. to the n yper stages of the Saturn, and afhrmflz( : y AT o
I.r:c :'cspnnsilji\il.y assigned to ABMA, to carry oul that m
begin work on tho nll)pm- §l0 o8,

The decision stond, I believe, for all of !
: " 13 bea avn were presenfed wii

a weeks: and, at the end of
h & hold order: Wu‘lt. It

diablian
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‘and space will know that, without question, the technologics are so
gimilar as to be almost identical; that, in fact, space activity can be
said to be'the child of missile activity, and the initial space vehicles
themselves were military vohicles. The problem is nol primarily
one of mission but of overall organization. The progression and re-
lation is from missiles, surface to surface; to missiles that don’t come
back to the surface; to missiles hopefully that will go on to some other
-surface.

Now,:in a field of complex technology, it is almost impossible,
t.hrougix the medium of coordination alone, through cooperation, to
‘assure that all knowledge is pronptly disseminated through all por-
‘tions of the area. Given the best will in the world, the problem is
too complex,

INDEPENDENT ATPROACLIES INEVITANLY LEAD TO CONFLICT AND
o DUPLIOATION

Bocause of the old psychological factor that cnuses people to
.want to try again that w&xic.h has failed in someone else’s hands—they
feel that they can make it work; and the same psychological factors
that ‘compel individuals to be satisfied only with those items which
‘they. have had something to do with theinselves; and so long as you

‘have independent approaches within this same arca of technology
you will mevitably have conflict, you will have duplication,

You will not on{; have duplication, but you will be unable to find
it. You will not only have it, but it will be done, and it will be done
in good conscience, and done from a sincere desire to do the proper

- thing; but it will be done because in a splintered eflort. yon cannot have
the controlled approach to all projects that you would get in a single
undivided organization, and you cannot impose restrictions, whether
. positive -or negative, in an effort to keep someone from doing over

_ again tasks that have beon done beloro.

-, Now, nons of the technology is diflerent until you get (o the ques-
tion of what kind of a payload are you going to put on the end of it;
and this means that we are attempting, by the present approach, to

.- divide our missile and space effort as if you divided all of the rail-

roads in the United States on the basis of what kind of cargo they
-wers going to carry : it would not bo on the basis of the fact that they
are o transportation medium, or a means for doing something in trans-
'port; but‘on the basis that only the Norfolk & Western could carry
coal, and only the New York Central conld carry flour.
" Thisis an unrealistic division of the cfTort,

L

NEW MILITARY IDEAS ARE OBTAINED FROM CIVILIAN BCIENTISTS

g ot ! g G s uits :
There is ample proof in history that civilian exploration of new

. sciontific fields is not only compatible with military desires and mili-

tary objectives, but the forward-looking military oflicer is conscious
of the fact that he has never had a new military idea that has not been
obtained from original civilian exploration for scientific purposes
alone, and I think history will show that the military has sponsored

1oivilian effort to the limits of its resonrces and has l)erimps been re-

- sponsible for forwarding moro scientific effort, as such, than all of the

-+other agencies of the Federal Government combined.
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So there is no reason Lo say that scientific exploration is incom-
patible with military psychology, nor military management incom-
{mt.ible -with industry’s progress. T'he contrary can be proved by
1istory.

GENERAL MEDARIS FEELS THAT A BINGLE, UNDIVIDED SPACE COMMAND
SHOULD BE IN DEFENSE DEPARTMENT

Now, il we aro willing to accept the fact that it is com,l‘r_ to divide
an eflort, because you come up with more similarities than differences;
and if wo then, from thal, recognize that we can actually save re-
sources, or, in other terns, get more accomplished with the same
amount of dollars if wo can bring them into solid control under a
single, undivided command ¢ifort; wo are then faced with the ques-
tion of where and how could such an eflort be unified.

I propose that it be under the Dc{mrlmcnt of Defense, not because
Ihat is necessarily whera it belongs, but hecause 1 do not, sce that it 18
foasibla Lo do il olsewhere, wnd heeause thers are economics to be
offected. .

And when I speak of economies, I ain talking abont, economies to
the taxpayer. I don’t thinl it makes much difference to the taxpayer
whether it is a Defense dollar that is being spent or NASA dollars.
Is there some difference in the $90 million, that we could not get $90
million Defense dollars, but NASA can get $90 million NASA dol-
lars? When they come oul of my pocket as a taxpayer, they all look
aliko to me; and when they are spent, I think they cost the same
amount.,

Wo could cither get nmiore effort for the same money or the same
effort for less money—spending the same amount of money could get
more accomplished if we could do this within a single packaged
management,

I think thero is a fundamental inconsistency in assuming that any
Department of Dofense, of any nation, could properly and appro-
priately bo deprived of its responsibility for any direct weapon for
the defense of the nation with which it is charged.

If this is nceepted, this would preclude the nnifieation of effort out-
sido the Department of Delense by the simple resnlt of clear Jogic.

Then, if it i8 Lo bo wnilied, it appears it could only be so unified
within the Department of Defense.

There is nothing inconsistent with the Department of Defense
carrying forward civilian activities, as well as military. On the
contrary, since this has been done for many years—and I find no one
rising ”E) in protest at the inconsistency of the Corps of Ingincers
doing all the rivers and harbors work, nor of the Signal Corps carry-
ing on the Alaska Communications System until it becomes profitable
for some commercial enterprise to enter the ficld. o

So it is quite obvious from history that the defense responsibility
is nol inconsistont with carrying forward civilian responsibilities
also, if they are by nature allied to the resources and tho means and-
the knowledge and the capabilities of the military services.

I further submit, Senator, that all of the resources in the United
States, all of them, with no exceptions, that are capable of being
used in large space oxploration projecls, as well as missiles, either
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bolong; to, did belong to, or were doveloped by the armed services.
’%l‘hoae thab,exist in imdustry were developed by the arimned services,
or their purposes. Today I do not know of asingle organization of
any importance that is doing work in space vehicles or their related
accoutrements that is not also doing work in some military feld in
the same organization; this is in our industrial economy.
shorofore, in addition to tho teehnology, we have tho visible fact
that all of this worlk, whether directed hy one, two, (hree, four, or a
dozen agencies, will finally be performed within places and by people
who will be occupied in parts or ull of the several programs.

' GENERAL MEDARIS FAVORR OREATER USE OF JOINT COMMANDS

The Congress has recently, by its own action, pointed the way (o
a solution of this problem, i the last reorganization ack, the last
amendment to the nntionnl defens orgnnizalion, ns (o the usa of the
joint command as & newns fov eliminabing sorvice rivaley nnd gelling
unified effort accomyplished.

I consider that wise because (his is, so far, the only device that has
arrived at real unification of the armed services—u joint command.
Within such a joint command, tho operations are smooth, there is full
cooperation, and service rivalry does not cut into the bone and sinew
of the effort.

Such joint commands now have practically all the factical and
strategic responsibilities outside the continental limits of the United
States.

So far, the full utilization of the joint. command—that. is, one which
the Congress said should yeport to the Joint Chiefs of Stadl and theve-
by be guided from that group and separated from the single-service
a:{lap;im\m that caused somo of the trouble and jealonsy—so far joint
commands have been nsed in the sense of theater connnnnds, nrea geo-
* graphic coninands of all mililury resources. There is one exeeplion :
the Defense Atomic Support Agency operates uas i joint command,
and a very smoothly operating and functioning one; and it is in the
tachnical ‘support. field, in the field of providing alonmio woapons,
atomic weapon capability to all the sorvices.

T propose then that, on the basis of the clear mark that has beon
lnid down by Congress fov the future development of the Armed
Forces, and tﬂa vital necessity of unifying the entive missile and space
program under singla manngenent, ad the impractieability of uni-
fying it other than within the Department of Delense, that it should
bo so unified within the Department of Defense; the charfer and (he
mission should be assigned to the Department of De fense, and a joint
command representing all of the services, and thereby bringing all the
resources to bear in its support, should then be created and assigned o
complete mission of missile and space development activities for the
Nation. i O

BIXTY-FIVE PERCENT OF ABMA’S8 CURRENT WOIIC IS MILITARY

Senator’ Stennis, Well, I am thoroughly enjoying your preson-
tation, but I would like to ask just one or two (uestions.
Did you say that only 35 percent of ABMA’s program is now mili-

tary?
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General Menaris. Noj only 85 percent of the work, the in-lbuse
work of ABMA— during the current fiscal year 1960, only 35 percent
1s space-related; G5 percent. of ABMA Development Operations activ-
lr.y.:]m'lng the current fiseal year is still on military weapons.

.S'unui.m' Srennis. Where will it e next yenr or 2 years from now?

Genernl Meparis. On (he basis of this transfer, it will be practically

zero 2 years from now, and will be reduced as much as possible next
year,

FUNDING FORBATURN FOIU FIRCAL YEAL T0AT 18 ADEQUATE BUT LOST TIME
CARKNOT BE REGAINED

Senntor Srexnis. As [understand ity you said that the $90 million
wm':hl. mean full speed ahend for the Saturn program?

General Mepawis, Full speed starting from the present situation, As
1 knew the figures some few weeks back, when [ was still fully familiar
;%’1_!11 the details, it would appear fo me that the money requested, or
hoing requested; Tor next year probably now represents oplimum fund-
inge For the Satnren,

Senalor Srexsis. For the remainder of the eurrent fiseal yenr?

General Menaws. And for the next fiseal year, the additional $90
;mllmn for next year. ‘Lhe point is. of course, that time which has
Imi‘n lost cannot be bought hack: and the mmount of money that could
rave been spent. next year, hiad we spent $140 million (his year, can-
not-now he profitably spent next year,

Senator Siex~is. But. you do think that the current figures are
pervhapsthe optimnm fizures? N
~General Menayws, They ave perhaps very close (o the optimum
figrires.

Senador Srexyis, Thank you.

Semator Martin?

THANBFEI IR A "HEQUITRED MOVE™ UNDEICCURNENT SEPARRNITON OF MIKSIONA

Aﬁ({?:{lml- '.\I].\n'rl.\'. General, vou believe strongly in unification of
\ BMA development operations, and space elfort. generally; i
et 4 I wenerally; is that

General Menawis, T helieve inomore than that, Senator, T feel that
the missile and the space efforts should he all, not just ABMA’s por-
tion, all of them brought together under a single joint command
within the Department of Defense,

Senator Marerin. Now, is (he proposed (ransfer of ABMA, the De-
velopment  Opevations Division, o NASA, a nove away frome
centradization ?

(n:nm':d'Mr:lmms. T don’t know that it is significant one way or
another, Senator, because the separation is already “in the wood,”
in the terms of the separate mission assignment to NASA; and all this
fransfer does i 1o bring together the group with the capability, the

woplo who liay ; 1851001 3 S0, | SeNE
tl,o |i!u 3 five the money, and the mission ; so, in that sense, we have

Senator Mamrin. To that extent, it is n desirable inove?
Genernl Mias, To that extent, it is almost a vequired m
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EENATOR MARTIN DOES NOT FEEL THAT PASSAGE OF TL CORRENT RESOLU-
‘", 7' /TION WOULD BIND FUTURE CONGRESSES IN ANY WAY
L Tl

Senator Martin. I'did not follow your initial vemarks opposing
action by Congress in the matter, because I did not look upon adop-
tion of this joint resolution by Congress as limiting the action of
Congress in the future. o

General Mepanis, I an sorry, I do not Jook upon it as limiting, but
I think we have all encountored the fact that when an aflivmntive netion
has been taken, one is less inclined Lo change his mind than il no netion
- had been taken and one were still free to make an original decision,

And only 20 days is to bs bought by this decision.

" Senator Magrrin. And that isnot an importaut purchase?

Genernl Meparis, I cannot see that it has any importance. Because,
in fact, I know that all the plans are made, and I aun suve thet whether
the transfer is approved now or 20 days from now they will transfer
~*it, and it will be effective on July 1. There is no way of moving that

July 1 date forward.

Senator MarTin. Present plans indicate this Congress will adjourn
in approximately 5 months. Do you think it important for us to
keep our congressional forces free for other action within the coming
b6 months, or did you hiave in mind something beyond the 5 months?

" General MepAris. I would not have the temerity to suppose that
any action as important as this. which I could propose, could be
_ brought to a full completion within 5 months’ time. I would suspect,

however, that some of the people who are now in the present Congress
would be back for the next one.

" Senutor Srennis. If the Sountor will yield, let me sny that is a very
fond hope of many Members.

Senator Marrin, I won’t add any comment to that, under the

resent circumstances. I don’t interid to run for reelection. I am a

ember of the Senate who does not intend to bo back next yenr,and I
_.don’t look upon the approval of this joint resolution by the 86th Con-
~ -gress as binding in any way upon any future Congress, psyclologically
of otherwise. =~
" 'I'have seen a lot of laws change in the last 21 years I have been
h:g, and changed on relatively short notice, on proper showing of
need for that change.

I think you overestimate the psychological impact of an action of
Congress in this regard.

General Meparis. Senator, I would attempt to make no case for its
importance, and I certainly would defer to the judgment of any of
you gentlemen in this regard, because I do not consider myself skilled
1n the field, ° e

‘Were therd any positive benefits to be derived from tlie passing of
the 'resolution,'it would be far more than snflicient to oflset whatever
detriment'there might be, but I do not see any bonefit.

“Senator Marrin. That is an important point I wanted to have clari-

fied, because'you say that you see no positive benefits from taking this

action by Congress immediately. ;

Genoral Mepanris,' I can'see none.

Senator 'Martn!'And the saving of 20 or 30 days in application
to thismove 1ix\a not adequate?
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General Meoaris. The time schedule is so carefully worked out, it
must be so tied to the end of the fiscal year on July 1, that I do not
believe any action at this time would cliange one move in that entire
chain of events.

Senator Marrin, Thank you, Geuneral,

That is all I have, Mr. Chairman.

Senator Stennis. Thank you, Senator.

Senntor Young, do you have any questions?

Sonntor Youna, 1 hnve no questions, 3

Senator StenNis. Colonel DBellieu, do you have something you want
to ask the (ieneral? '

Mr. BeLieu. No, I think not.

_T‘]en:ttur StreNNis. General Medaris, keep your seat, please, if you
will,

Now, General Schomburg, do you have a prepared statement?

STATEMENT OF MAJ. GEN. AUGUST SCHOMBURG, COMMANDING
GENERAL, U.S. ARMY ORDNANCE MISSILE COMMAND

General Sciiosuure. Noy I don’t. I am here at your convenience.

Sean.-or Srexnis. Do you have some memorandum or some points
you wish to male, or any observations you want to make on the entire
1ssue, or any related issue? We will be glad to hear it from you.

General Scuosmnsona. L will be glad to do that. As you know, I
am the new commander of the Avmy Ordnance Missile Command,
simee General Medaris’ retivement.  But I think I should state my
qualifications to you further than that. [ have been in the Army
missile business for the last 4 years, livsl, as Assistant Chicf of
Ordnance for Research and Development, and then as Deputy Chief
of Ordnanee.

I was the Army’s prineipal negofiator at the time of the transfer
of the Jet Propulsion Jaboratory to NASA, and arranged at that
time for Lhe nse of Dr. von Braun’s team by NASA; and T was the
Avmy’s principa]l negotintor just recently for the transfer that is
about to take place.

OENERAL SCILOMBURG SAYS HE WILL SEE THAT TIIE TRANSFER 18
PROPERLY CARRIED oUT

I think you would be intervsted in my attitude, because one of my
mujor responsibilities now is Lo see that the transfer of this team is
accomplished without any loss of momentuin whatsoever. This cer-.
tainly is a job of mine. When I first heard that this transfer might
come along, I cannot say that I was very pleased. As a matter of
fact, when I heard that T was going down (o take command, I think
then I felt tho lransfer was not. too ensy to take, and for good reasons.
The Lransfer is going to invalve aboul $100 million of facilities and
equipment. right in the center of onur installation. As yon have heard
here it will talke alinost 5,000 people right out of the heart of the
command. These people hiave an in-house knowledge, which is really
needed in onr missilo business in the Arny.

In addition, T heard yon speak here today somewhat of the addi-
tionul supergrades for the NASA people, and I do agree with Dr.
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Glennan that he has to have a high pay scale to get the people he
needs. ‘We have fewer supergrade positions for our civilians than
the von Braun team has. This will place us in a poorer comnpetitive
position as to personnel.

We have made arrangements in our Pershing system, which is one
of the most importaut programs that the Army has, and I am sure
that the arrangements will bn worked out with the team, that this
job will get done, and will get done properly.

However, after the transfer, when the Pershing job is finished,
and when"they have finished with the Jupiter and Redstone, we no
longer have a priority on the talent of the von Braun team for the
Anny program. At that tine we are going to have to gef in on an
as-available' basis, and this means that space will take higher priority
than military projects within the team itself,

Now, in spite of all this, I have been a soldier a good many years,
and when a decision is made I am in the habit of accepting that de-
cision. "So'I would like to assure you that—as a matter of fact, I
think I was probably selected to go down and take this job becausa
of my familiarity with the negotiations that have gone on. I have
definite instructions that I am to see that this team is transferred
without any loss of momentuin, as I said before.

+ Dr, Glennan has alveady stafed that, in the negotiations that have
taken place—which I think are quite remarkable, therw was o great
deal of objectivity shown on botll1 sides. e was very pleased that
between us, we in the Army who are doing the job and Dr. Glennan’s

eople, we were able to reach agreement to the point that we did not
wve to go anyplace for n referee. I think, under the circumstancos,
this is most unusual.

" So I would end my remarks by assuring you that this transfer will
take place properly. There is absolutely no doubt about it in my
mind. ' I have to ses that the Army missile work carries on as it
should go, without loss, and, in the meantime, I am faced with a
‘stupendous task of rebuilding this organization, this part of it that
we are losing. This is only a part of the Arny Ordnance Missile
Command, but it is a very essential part, and we are going to have to
do some rebuilding. We shall not come up to the previous level,
because it won’t be necessary. But wo will Envo to do some rebuild-
ing, so that we can do this Army missile job in the typical Army
fashion.
it Do you have any questions?

L A

.1, ARMY WILL CONTINUE TIIE DEVELOPMENT OF TACTICAL MIRSILES
** Senator SteNNis. You havemade o good statement.
i*What do you mean by an Army missile program that you will have
to build up again? Are you referring to tactical missiles?

! General ScEomsUre. I am. »

' Senator{ STeNN1s. Your ground-to-air development of the Nike-
Zons o Yreod aqgrn T
' General ‘Scrompura. This is part of it. In connection with the
Nike-Zous, it is not touched by this program. That is handled by an
entirely different' part of the organization. That organization will
not be affected. These are the tactical missiles, the Nilke-Zeus, the
Hercules, the Ajax, the Lacrosse, and many others.
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The AOMC organization mainly consists of three agencies at R¥d-
stone Arsenal, and the White Sands Missile Range in New Mexico.
At Redstone there is the Army Rocket and Guided Missile Agency;
then the Army Ballistic Missile Agency, which has been discussed
today; and the support agency, which is an organization actually
named Redstone Arsenal, and which supports all the operations.

Senator STENNs. You say the Army nuissile program, whatever it
is, has suflered becauso of Lhis transfer ?

General Scrionrsuna. T would say it this way: That in ovder to do
our job in the future—and 1 won't say that the programs that are
going on now have suffered, because Dr. Glennan’s people have ar-
ranged & procedure whereby we can see thal they do pot gufler—but
I would say, in order for us (o continue to do our job in the future as
we should, we are going to have to have an in-house knowledge and
capacity, and of course we do most of the worle by contract, but we
have to have this contract. properly minaged and technically super-
vised, and wo are losing people now that will, to some extent, have to
be replaced, so that we in the futuve ean do the job in the typical
fashion of Lhe past.

Senator STENNIS, Your taclical missile isa battlefield missile?

General Sciioanura. Plus air defense and antimissile missiles.

Senafor STENNIS. Yon are nol, opposed becise of this change o
the tactieal missile progrom?

General Scioamure. Oh, I would say that is right, sir. There
are only two Army missiles that are in the ABMA. These are the
Pershing and the Redstone.  These two—we have made arrangements
to complete those programs, and this is an important area.

Senafor STeNNis, Now, what is it that is going Lo ]mpfmn in the
Army program becanse of the transfer, just a drop or time lag; is that
right?

ARMY WILL 1IAVE T0 REBUILD AN INIIOUSE CATABILITY

Goneral Scriioamura. No, I wouldn’t want to say that. We have to
rebuild an inhouse capability, and I said that is ene of the jobs that
I will huve to do. I eannot say that any of our present prograns will
suffer.

Senator Stensia. T want to'be certain that if you think they will,
yon say so; and I know yon will say so.  But it is just the rebuilding
of this inhouse capacity in the support? -

General Scioamsuro. We have to replace part of it.  And of course
competition for personnel will be a little bit of a problem. But there
is nothing definite T can put.my hand on. -

We are losing u lot of fucilities, and Josing people that. we will have
to gret back, but arrungements are being made }nr the current program.

Senator Stenwis. T was impressed with what. you said about your
background and experience.  You have knowledge in this area. Dr.
Glennan and his stafl have stepped in with you and yon both are
really making an effort, as I understand it, to put this ihing on its
feet—the decision having been made—and you want to see that it is
properly carried out? '

Genoral Scnomnena, T will feel just as badly about that as Dr.
Glennan does, if anything happens (o his space work, for which we
now have responsibility.
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then answer any questions that the members of the commitlee might
hﬁ?e. Lokpsa Do

Senator StenNis. Allright. The siafement will bo submitted, with-
out objection, and will bo inclnded in the record. Also, without
objection, we will include the charls in the record.

(Statement of Albert I7. Siepert, and charts, are as follows:)

BratemesT oF AunerT I Sierent, Ihuector oF TRUBINESA ANMINISTRATION,
NASA, RerATiNG To 1B D'ResipenNta PLAN Foi Pron TRANAFER OF THE
ABMA DeveroPMENT OPERATIONS DivISION To NASA

,gPresented-before NASA Authorizatlon Subcommlittee of the Senate Aeronauti-
IR cal and Space Sclences Committee on H.J. Res. 567)

~ "
. It 1a a privilege to discuss before this Senate commlttes the President’s pinn
of January 14 for the transfer of the von Neaun tenm from thoe Arny Ranllistle
Missile Agency (ABMA) to the Natlonnl Aeronaufles and Spaee Adminlstration,
When the President made his declslon on October 21, 1959, Dr. Glennan as-
slgned me as NASA's principal negotlator to work out the detalls of the trans-
fer with the Army. Thls has been substantlally a full-thne assignment since
thot thme. NABA conalders It essential (hnt this tranefer bo mnde In auch a
fashlon  as to avold dlaruplion (o on-golug spnee and wltnry mbsalle pro-
grams, Our planning has been fully eocordlnated with Dr. von DBrnun amd hils
gtaff. I belleve you will find Dr. von Braun fully concurs with our proposals
concerning this transafer,

Dr. Glennan hans discusred with you the relatlonship of the transfer of the
Development Operations Dlvlslon to our natlonal space effort. Ile hing ontlined
the development and growth of NASA's spnce enpabllitica and the plunned nse
of the von Braun team In the development of Jarge velilele systems. I wonlid
lke to present more detalled Inforimatlon concernlng the effect of Lhe proposed
transfer on our total organlzatlon, brlefly outline the major aspecls of the pro-
posed transfer, and discuss the status of our plannlng and relationships with
Amy_ LRSS R
: 1. EFFEOT OF TIIE PROPOBED TRANRFRRL ON TLUE NABA ONGANIZATION

.t

The addition to NASA of a group as large and as lmportant to ns as the vou
Braun team has made it essential that we review our total organizatlonal
structure. .The addlition of the Huntsville group will be of maximum benefit

- only if thelr skills can be fully utllized and Integrated Into our overall organ-
{zatlon structure. This planning hns alrendy taken place nnd necessary nd-
Justments in our headquarters organlzatlon have been placed In effect. Ont
headquarters organlzation now provides for four (rather than three) major op-
erational elements, Instend of a single Ofice of Space ITlight 1lovelopment,
in its place v!‘a_huva‘eg_mblluhml two groups :

© T Men e wimidam bha Taadawelidn of Tie A hn
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Senator StenN1s. I appreciate that alfitude, and 1 am @oing lo say
something about it at the proper time on the Senate floor.

There 1s no ho_ldmf;.bac!c by you or anybody else in the Army with
reference to making this an all-out transfer? ’

Genernl Souoanune. It is ull onland Dr. Glennan commented hat
customarily he received this kind of cooperation. 1le did in con-
nection with JPL. Thiswas arepetition,

_Senntor Stenwis. Senator Martin, do you have nny questiong?

GENERAL BCHOMRURG AUREES TIFAT THERE COULD BE A PSYCHOLOGICAL
: BENEFIT I THE CURRENT RESOLIFIION TASSES

Senator Marrty. The joint resolution before us s to do with the
transfer of the Development. Operntions Division of the Arviny Bal-
¥ Wreslamy sxws bl : P

Tiekin AMieeiln A wanece 10 NTAQ Y 3 vl
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ual reallnement of mlsslons asalgned to our fleld (nstallatlons. Nasleally, these
misslon assignments are now arranged as follows:

IHuntsville.—Research and development of large launch vehlele syatems. This
Ineluden guldnnes development aud necessanry testing and modifieations to assure
relinbla operntlon of suelt vehileles,  Thls group will aldo he reaponsible for
the launch of NASA spuce vehleles Including performance evaluations of such
launches, It will condoet, ns assignetl, resenreh nnd development In such areas
as ndvanced propulston and giidanee systeins,

(loddard Npaee FPlight Center.—1'he eonduet of earth satellite programa In-
cluding gelontitle Investlgntions, peaetleal applieations, snd manned flight, This
center will he primmrlly responsible for all communlentions, tracking and dnta
reduction relaling to satelllte progroms.  In addition, the sounding rocket pro-
arams will be assigned to this center.

Jet Propulsion Laboratory (under Cal Tech controet). —The development of
lunar aund deep space exploration programs. ‘Uhis responsiblilty wlll include
development or necessury modiflention of terminal propulsion, mideourse and
terminal guldanee for sueh mlsslons and operntion of the deep space probe
trneking nelworl,

I'he missions of Langley, Ames, Lewis, and [I"light Research Center remaln
basieally nuehanged, ns does Wallops Station. IZmphasis at all of our research
centers will, however, be directed increasiugly toward the conduct of space
resenreh,

NAKA helleves thot the delinention of prlmnry nrens of emphngly for the
sovernl flebd conters will help Lo assure 1 concentratlon nind ceonomy of effort
that {8 necessary In order to achleve rupld progress In one prograwm. ‘This is
not to say, however, that our {leld centers will be precluded from making re-
search aml development contributlions in other urceas than those within thelir
primary fleld of assignment,

2, OUTLINE OF TILE ARMY-NASA TRANBFER PLAN

T have outlined the Internal organization adjustments which the addition
of the Huutgville group hns prompted in order to take full ndvantages of the
gklllg of the Von Draun temm, NABA and Army peragnnel have been working
since October on the nanagement problems which are Inherent in the transfer
of the Development Operatlons Division of ABMA to the Nalional Aeronnutics
and Spnee Admitulstration. Coples of the Inltlnl agrecments of Novemher 14,
1050 (nttached to end of this statement), and the suminary of the more detalled
plan of Decewber 11, 1850 (nttached to end of this statement), which NASA
and Defense approved on December 16 are avallable for study and placing in
these henrines if the committee desires,

I would !ke at Lhig tlme to ontline some of Lhe key polnts of the transfer
plan so that Lhe conmmittee mny know specllically shnt 18 luvolved In terms of
the personnel aml facllities affected by this proposed move.
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General Sciiomsuna. 'This primarily is conneeted up with appro-
priations and fiseal-year business, and not doing it inelliciently because
of being too much in a hurry.

Mr. BeLieu, Norvmal governmental procedure, and bookkeeping ?

General Scnompure. This is partly it.

We are now in the management saddle.  1If NASA wants to main-
tain complete and effective control, the best way is {o leave it running
ns il ds until the first of July, and then start the change at the begin-
ning of Lhe flisen! yonr, '

CArmy support only stots Lo taper af thal time,  Right after the
first of July we will still he doing most of the things for them ag we
are now, Iowill taper ofl’ sharply in the fiseal control area. DBut
they are going to have to take over a great deal that would be in the
areicof support, and we will be helping right up until the end of the
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+ Ohart 1 shows the new NASA operntling organization. arlier we discussed
the adjustments In NASA organization which the transfer of the Iluntsville
group hag stimulated. This chart shows thut Dr. von Braun, as Lhe new Di-
rector of NABA's Huntgville Center, will veport to the headgunriers of NASA
through the office of Launch Vehlcle Irogeams.  "This will assure that Dr, von
Braun’s group has direct aceess to the top in NASA In order to gel resolulions
of major problems with the minimum of confusion or delay.

: Ciant 1

NA'HONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION
OPERATING ORGANIZATION

ADMINISTRATOR
: | DEPUTY ADMINISTRATOR | SPECIAL STAFF QFFICERS
' ASSOC. ADMNISTRATOR
|
L . [ I ]
LAUNCH VEHICLE| | SPACE FLIGHT | ADVANCED RESEARCH BUSINESS
- PROGRAMS PROGRAMS PROGRAMS ADMINISTRATION
MALGEX D OSTRANDER |  [DR ABE SILVERSTEIN| | IRA ABBOTT A. SIEPERT
HUNTSVILLE GODDARDSPACE | LANGLEY
FACILITY FLIGT CENTER [ RESEARCH CENTER
-AMR JET PROPULSION  |_LEWIS
ASA-PUR LABORATORY RESEARCH CENTER
WALLOPS | AMES
WESTERN STATION RESEARCH CENTER
| |_FLIGHT
OPERATION UFF_{:E RESEARCH CENTER
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Churt 2 shows the organization of the U.S. Arimy Orduance Mlsslle Command.
T'he Army Ballistle Missile Agency organization ls only one part of the total
Missile Comunand under General Meduris, nnd now umler his successor, Gen-
eral Schomhorg. The von liraun group has received its entlre administrative
support From, resources mnlnlained outside Wi own diviglon s specilically the
Avmy Ovdnnnee dMisslle Commnd, the Ariny Dnllistle Misslle Agency, and the
Redstone Arsenal. In planning the new NASA organlzation at IHuntsville we
must plan to replace the adwministrative support forwerly received from these
groups by our own personnel, but this time operating under Dr. von Braun's
overnll superyvision,

C1ART 2
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5% TRANSFER OF VON DBRAUN TEAM T0 NAHA

Ohart 8 shows the Internal organizallon of the Army Dalllstle Missile Agency.
The Development Operations Dlvislon headed by Dr. vou Braun ls one part
of this ABMA organization. This Is the technleal program dlvlsion which has
been responalble for concelving and developlug the Redstone, Juplter, Pershing,
and Saturn veblcles. The other dlvislons of ABMA provided adininistratlive
and management support to the von Braun temm. As 1 have mentloned, NASA

.will need to replace much of this support persounel wlth our own managewent.

And NASA has also agreed that von Brauun's group will continue on a relm-
bursable basls to completion any work now underway on Army weapons such
as the Pershing system and the .Tupiter combat training launchies.

Cuiart 3
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Chart 4 shows the proposed stnfling of the Huntsville facility. Our fiscal year
3961 budget now before Congress provides for 4,300 civillan clvil service per-
sonnel. The Developinent Operations Divislon has 4,213 clvll servlee people at
present. The actnal unmber fo be transferred (o NASA 18 estimatedd to be 3,803,
The differeuce betwen these flgures s bised on the fnet thnt Ariny wlll be allowed
to recrult approxbnately 450 personnel from the Development Operatlons
Division to contlnue the development, monitoring, and evilunting of Army
weapons systems work placed on conteact with industrs. 1. von Braun has
igreed that this number can be transferved to Army without adversely affecting
his total operatlon. T would like to atress that each cmployee who chooses to
remiln with Army wlll do g0 on his own optlon,  We will replace these 350
cemployees in Lwo wavsa: By «ome outslde reernltment hut also by offering con-
version of cevtuin militury specinlist personnel Lo eivil service status upon com-
pletion of thelr military service,

Cirant 4

PROPOSED STAFFING - HUMTSVILLE FACILTY

10 BE
TRANSFERRED NASA
PRESENT ~ TONASA  REQUIREMENTS

DEVELOPHENT CPERATIONS O, 4,213 3,863 4,300

AOMIMISTROVES TEOmen sy = 815 1,200

TOTAL 4213 4,678 5,500

Y now SUPPLIED BY ARMY OROMANCE MISSILE COMMAND, PRIMARILY FROM A B MA ANO
REDSTONE ARSENAL.

The ndminlstrative support requirements at Huntsville huve been studied very
carefully to determine what functions are needed and what personnel staffing

levels are appropriate. About 1,200 positlons will be needed to ARsure that

there 18 no brenkdown of our logistica and supply aperntlions which support the
technleal team under Dr., von Braun. I would point out that this 1,200 In-
cludes a sizable number of what we term “technleal services” employees, These
include professional emnployees engaged in fncilities engineering, construction,
and related uctivities as well ng n Inrge foree of blue-collar workers who will
be respousible for ghop support, guard securlly, and malutenance of Lhe lahora-
tory facilllles and grounds,
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The same groups whicl now service the von Braun team arc also serviclng
the other Army organizations located at the Itedstone Arsenal. Army must keep
these organlzations essentially Intact 1f they ure to continue to aperate thelir
own wenpons programs as in the past. Por this reason, NASA and Army have
agreed that NASA will nctively recrult from selected Army orgnnizations al the
nrsenal only some 816 of Lhe total of the 1,200 requlred as shown on these charts,
The remainder will be sought from other sources, although we will, of course,
consider the applications of other Arvmy employces at Redstone the same ag any
others who voluntarlly express inlerest in NASA. We believe Lhat this agreed
‘core of 800 experienced ciuployces will liclp assure the transfer from Army
to NASA with a minlmum of disvuptlon Lo on-golng progrnms.

Chart 6 shows our current plang for oblainlng adequate administrative
services. The commlittee will sec (hat NASA plans no duplication of presently
exlsting Army factlitles wherever the Army is in a positlon to provide Lhe service

Qutanr b

PROVISION OF ADRIRISTRATIVE SERVICES

PERFORMED BY NASA P! “OMED FOR NASA BY ARMY
MANAGEMENT CONTROL ' =
% ACCOUNTING
" % BUDGETING S

% PERSONNEL
PROCUREMENT AND SUPPLY
MAINTENANCE OF BUILDINGS & GROUV
OFFICE SERVICES

¥ MAIL AND MESSENGER SERVIf

'% TRANSPORTATION
"SECURITY AND GUARD SERVICES
FACILITIES ENGINEERING

+ for NASA, It would be cost]
- plants, roadways, and so forth
these croas service arranger 3
Ohart 6 is a map of the - )
shown in ‘red. One very ¢ o
which the von Braun tear g::
rather than Army contro’ )
and unconditional lease 5
shown in yellow represe o
occasionally; these we w &
- il

TRANSFER OF VON BRAUN TEAM T0 NABA

Craant 0

-1
=1

MAP OF IIUNTBVILLE FACILITY (REDBTONFE ARBENAL)

" E o -r

/B
S

T
HU.I‘:IITSVILIILE i

IR

i
<

v Ffl
BT LU
ff‘--r)-i:.*' v/

Tewearanr ou

; - Lkl
L

o Lok AWTENIA ToW(W (48N

Tl ingPato BACK
) |

TIQM _PLSCARCKH (A8 [ARG T ™




TRANSFER OF VON BRAUN TEAM TO NASA

60

Chart 8 is entitled “Cape Canaveral." All areas on this chart in either green
or yellow are areas which the Army has been operating up to the present time,
In the transfer agreements, all areas shown in yellow will be tiken over by
NASA. 'The arens In green are ones which wlil eonthine 1o e needed by the
Army for its own weapouns develupinent. The Pershing lannching pad, for
example, will continue to be needed by the Army for the forthcoming firings of
{ts new Pershing missile. However, Dr. von Braun’s launching expert, Dr. Kurt
Debus and hls staff, though they will all transfer to NASA, will continue to
perform firing assignments for both NASA nnd the Army; consequently, Dr.
Debus will be responsible for managlng (he fotal facllitles, hoth Army nnd NASA,
in a manner which best expedites the missions of bolh ugencles.
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The final chart, No. 9, Is entltled “Army-NASA Transfer of Developnent Oper-
ations Division (ABMA) at Huntsvllle, Aln., Facilitles.” This chart summarlzes
some of the basle facts concerning the extent of facllitles to be transferred to
NASA. 1,200 acres of land In the m!ddle of tho argenal will be lensed to NASA,
Approximately 08 bulldings at Iuntsville will he turned over to NASA. JMnelll-
ties and equipment valued at approxlmately $114 willon will he lneluded In the
transfer. (Thls Includes approximately $100 mllllon of facilitles at untavllle
and $14 million at Cape Capavernl.) Title to the lxed fucllltles al the cape
remains with the Alr Foren, as thls I8 thelr ground rule, but thelr overall use,
as stated above, would be entrusted (o Dr, Debus,

Cizant 0
! ARMY-N.A.S.A, TRANSFER 3
OF
DEVELOPMENT OPERATIONS DIVISION (ABMA}
AT
HUNTSVILLE, ALABAMA
FACIITIES APPROX_AMTS
LAND : ,200 AGRES
[PMENT $ 100 MILLION®

460,000 SQ FT

ENGINEERING 8 ADMINISTRATION
320,000 sQ FT

LABORATORIES

SHOPS 620,000 sSQ FT
STORAGE : 240,000 SQ FT
TOTAL GROSS SPACE 1,640,000 SQ FT

NO. OF BUILDINGS 98

- NO, OF TEST STANDS, PITS, ETC. 69

JOINT USE WITH ARMY
SATURN RIVER DOCK
ARMY TEST FACILITIES
ARMY AIRFIELD

ARMY TEST TRACK

VARIOUS STORAGE FACILITIES
QUICK-LOOK ANTENNA SITE

| HQ ADMIN, (Temporary Use) LAUNCH EMPLACEMENT

J ANTENNA TEST AREA SPECIFIED CAPE CANAVERAL
CRCOES §M MLLON AT CAPE CARWERAL, FLL FACILITIES

. The charts glve some lden of what I8 Involved In thig teunsfer fn perronnel
and facilitles. Negotintlons of this rort are never slimple nnd seldom ensy.  'Lhe
NASA, however, has received full cooperatlon frown the princlpal Avmy negotin-
tor, General Schomburg, aAnd every other AOMC and ABMA representative In
resolving & number of potentlally diffienlt problems. Dr. vou Braun, his deputy,
Mr. Iloen, and koy members of his stafl hnve alrko worked elorely with ngs in
avary phasa of the negotintlons, ‘Uhoe vosull 18 thint we sluceroly helleve Uiero 18
now hefore your commlilee o warkahla plnn Ffor neeomplishing 1hilg trunsfor,
Its effectivenesa preaumes thnt we must gecompllal the chnnges without disrupt-
ing ongolpng.programs of efther NASA or the Army. [ather than make an
abrupt shift from Army to NASA control, both partles ave prepared to take the
time to work out detalls thoroughly before making the officinl shift nf personnel.
For thls reason many of the personuel shifts and fleeal ndjustments are sched-
uled to begin at the start of the next flscal year on July 1.

' In conclusion, NASA strongly belleves that the addition of the IIuntsville
group to NASA 1s essentlal to the national civilian space program. Thls group
wlll provide NASA with on essentinl capability not now available to it. The
absorption of the Huntsvlile group by NASA has required reorganlzatlon of our
headquarters office and a reallnement of mlssion asslgnments to ileld centers.
These tasks have already been accomplished., The tranafer plan, develnoped In
cooperation with the Army, should result in o trnnsfer of these functlons to
NASA without dlsrupting ongolng prograouws,
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The Lranusfer plan, under ordinary circumstances, would not become effectlye
unttl 60 days after Its gubmission to the Congress on Januars 14, and then only
IE no advérse resolutlon hns been passed by the Congress.  The NASA has noted
with nppreclntion Representative Sislcs resolutlon (105, Ites, H67) to expidite
fnvorablo netion on the transfer plnn, This resolution has alrendy pussed the
Houge, It adoption by the Senate ol an enely dinte would remove any lingering
employient uncerininties for those now connected with the Development Opera-
tlons Division or those whom NASA seeks to reerult minovg the administrative
and plant gupport groups now attached to other elements in the Redstone Argenal
orinlznLions,

Thanle you for your Intercst. 1 will be happy to answer any questions the
commitiee muy have concerntug NASA's luterests In thls proposed Lranafer.

Novesper 16, 1059,

AGUERMENT IIETWEEN THE DEPARTMENT OF THE AnMY aNp NASA ox Tue Oniro-
TIVES AND (QUIDELINFR FORTHE IMPLEMENTATION OF TUE 'REBIVENTIAL DECIBION
To TRANSFER A PoRTION oF ABMA 1o NASA

A, Auwthority
Nutlonal Acronnuties nnd Bpiuee Act of JU58 (Publie Law 85-508, 72 Blat, 420),

3. Refereneces

1. Memornndmn for the Presldent.  Subject: Responsibility and organolzation
for certaln apace activitles, dated October 21, 1059, in behalf of the Secretary of
Defense by the Depuly Seeretary of Defense, and Dr, ‘T, Kelth Glennan, Admin-
fstrator of the Notlonal Aeronanties nnd Bpree Administration,

2. Cooperntlve ngreement. on the Army Ordunnee Miggdle Command hetween
the Natlonal Acronautles nnd Spuce Adminlstration and the Depurtment of the
Army dated December 3, 1068,

C. Purpose
The purpase of this agreement s to supplement the agreement between the

Secretary of Delense nndd the Adminlstrator of NASA with respect to the transfer
of n portlon of ABMA to NASA and ihe assignment to NASA of certain responsl-
bilities in the space hooster vehlele fleld to the extent these actions Involve tha
Department of the Army. The areas covered by this agreemenl nre;

1. Genernllzed agreemnent on the ohlectives to he aought;

2. Method und procedure for conducting negollatlons and arriving at

detndled ngrecments; and
3. 1'hining of the required nellons,

n. Policy

The Army anid NASA agree nnd ceeognlze (hnt abrupt ehangea or other dis-
rupling actlons whleh adversely affect ellher the ongolng mllitary or space
prograins must he avolded. 'he Army and NASA Lherefore ngree to eslabllsh
as the dominant cooslderation, with respect to thining, funding, and pace of
agreed upon aclions, that there he no adverse effect on current programs. To
thir end, ench party will eonperate In the rendering of servica to the other,
Lo the degree necesanry o achleve This objeclive.  TIntil Rueh thme ax the transfer
Ia npproveed by the Congrers, reference 12 will cantinue In effect,

1. General obfeolives

The objectives of the negotintions ure to arrlve nt a mutually agreenble delalled
plan for Implementation of the Presldent’s decislon to transfer a portlon of
ADBMA, primurlly the Development Operations Division (DOD), to NASBA. The
plan ia to provide for—

1. The transfer to NASA of the personnel, fncllities, and equipment presently
naslgned Lo the Development Operntions Divislon of the Army Balllstle Misslle
Apency. Ilowever, NASA recognizes that certain employees of this Divlsion are
primarlly engnged In the technieal supervislon of contractors and monitoring or
management of military weapons systems and companents. NASA further recog-
nlzes that the Army regards the necomplishment of such functions hy the Army
as cssenllnl, NASA aund the Armmy will rench mutual agreement as to those
personnel who desire to and will remaln with the Army for accomplishment of

e e A R ey
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Army programs, with full recoguition that the balanced eapability of DOD will
not be Impalred. _

2. The transfer to NASA of such other personnel, facllitles, and equipinent
of the ABMA and Redstone Arsenal as agreed upon for administrnllve and tech-
nical support of the transferred actlvity. Insofar as practicable, NASA and the
Army will give full consideration to the desires of Indlvidunls to remaln with
the Army or to transfer to NASA.

8. Identification and agreement concerning stationwide services which can be
operated more effectively nand economlenlly on a centralized basis serving hoth
NASA and the Army In order to avold unneeespury dupllente organizations,
This ghall include the appropriate mecaus of assessing relmbursnble cokts on (he
nsers.

4. Provislon for the continued detall of enllsted technical personnel presently
assigned to DOD to the extent mntnally agreed upon.

5. Identification and use or transfer of Iand required for DOT) operatlons
as may be agreed upon. It Is recognized that NASA, with respect to Its possible
future needs for land, will partielpate ns a member of (he Master Plauning
Board |o the long-range land utilization planning of Redstone Arsennl.

6. Identification and agreement on joint use of certaln Nedstone Arsenal test
fncilitles and ranges which might be needed for nse in future Ariny and/or NASA
programs. The ohjectlve here Is (o avold hullding duplleate [acilllles wherever
joint use of agreements conld meel {he needs, i

7. Identification and transfer to NASA of stocks and Inventories nssigned (o or
purchased for DOD whiclhi would be used primarily in the performiunce of NASA
misslons. Items which would be nsed primavily In the performance of Army
missiong will remaln the property af the Avmy. General purpose ftems and sup-
plies will be shared as ngreed upon,

8. Provislon for contlnued fundinug by the Army and NASA through fiseal year
1660 of theie respective programs at ABMA which had heen npproved prlor to
the Presidential decision to transfer n portion of ADMA tn NASA. NASA
recognizes that Army funding lu 1901 will be relnted only to those specifie projects,
including supporting research, It desires to place In the transferred unit,

F. Methods and procedures

“ 1, The Army and NASA will each select and appolnt a prineipnl negatlntor,
For the NASA, the principal negotiator Is the Director of Dusiness Administra-
tlon, and, for the Army the Deputy Chief of Ordnance,

2. The princlpnl negotintors for the Ariny and NASA will agree upon nnd
establlsh such subordinate study or negotintlon teams ns may he requlred.

. These teama wlll recommend to the prinelpnl negotintors an approprinte ngree-
ment for the area nssigned.

8. These agreements, na approved by the principal negotiatars, will e consoli-
dated Into an overall agreement and approved through ehnnnels in hoth agencles,
with inal eoncurrenca from (ha Seereinvy of the Army aml (he Adminlstrator
of NASA reapectively.

4. Subsequent to the submission Ly the President to (he Cungress, (he prin-
cipal negotiators wiil continue to function ns long ns may be necessary to nssist
In the completion of planning for t1'ecse trausfer arrangements.

Q. Timing

1. The principnl negotintors will sehiednle the stafl sludies and negotiation
8o ns to permit submlrslon af (lie necersary docwments to (he FExeentlve Ofen
of the Presldent by December 16, 1950, 1t 18 recognized (hnt delnlled ngree-
ments In every area of Army-NASA relations mny not be possible In the time
avallable; however, agreement In meaniogful principle must be reached In every
major area and work will be expedlted to complete the detniled ngreements at
the earllest possible date.

2. It is recognized that It mny be desirable to stagger the effective dates for
the transfer actions of certain personnel or supporting service functions, In order
that both organizations can make the necessary adjustments withiout disruption
of programs.

Date: November 18, 1958, Washington, D.Q, :
Wirner M. DRUCKER,

Secretary of the Army.
T. Krttit GQirNmAN,
Administrator, NASA.

TRANSFER OF VUN DUHAUN TEAM TO NASA 065

Decemupen 11, 1059, |
Susmaany ANn Concrrrs oF Anmy-NASA I'naAnsFer PLAN

In nceordnnee with the agreement hetween the Natlonal Acronanties and 8paco
Adminlstration (NASA) and the Department of Defense dated October 21, 1050,
approved by the Uresident ou November 2, 1954, and the supplementary agree-
ment between NASA and the Departiment of the Army datéd November 10, 1959,
reluting to the transfer of the Development Operations Divislon of the Army
Rulliatie Missile Ageney Lo NASA, the following trunsfer plun has been jointly
developed by NASA nnd the Depietinent of the Army.

GENERAL CONCEPTB

Tha plan providey for the transfer to NASA of peraonnel, faellitles, and equip-
ment of the Development Opertions Diviklon nid of appropriate aupporting
argantzitions tn waflielent mpmbers and quantities to provide NASA with a sub-
stuntlally Independent operutivg rescurch uud development organlzation and
capabillty.

The plan recognlzes and provides for the eontinued performance by the Army
of Its mission. T'wo basic methods are used to achieve this result. Flrst, by
providing for the continunnee of aervice Lo the Army of the transferred group:
nndd, meeond, by providing fov retention by the Arimy of capabllity for continuing
weapong-system mansgement.

Fundamental to the plan Is a concept of phiasing operntions and responsiblility
in a manner calculated to prevent dislocation or tlisruptlon of ongoiug programs.

PENBONNEL

Generally, nll personnel of the Development Operations Division will he trans-
Lerred to NASA. Ilawever, in order to enable the Army to malntain a wenpms-
system managemeut enpability, up 1o 350 personnel of the Divlslon will he offered
fin oppoctunity to remain with the Army. This group includes personnel cur-
rently In the wenpons-system project manager oflices and g eomplenent of repre-
sentative skills from ench Inhoratory area. ‘Che completion of current weanons-
system assignment will be aceomplished nsing (he eapabilities of the transferred
group with n phasing out of NASA and assumption by the Army us may be
agreed vpon.

In general, the new NASA organization at Redstone Arsenal will he locally
relf-sullicient. ' aeccomplish this and to avokd nnnecessury duplieatlon of
fnellitles or eontral kervice-Lype orgnnizn Qans, Lo plun pravides for Lthe tronsfer
nF'_HI!'n perionnel In the nreas of kupport kervieey provided (e Development Oper-
ations Divislon from AOMC organization at Redstone Arsenal., I'hilg number
represents about two-thirds of the supporting staff which NASA will ultlinately
requles and recognlzea the Army's personnel requirements to continue to earry
oul e contloalng mlaslon,

The determinatlon of numbers of personnel Lo he Lra naferred from the gervies
snpport areas wns based upon fthe fullowing general allnement of functions.
Functions Involving the management coutrol functions such as flscal, budget,
personnel, and plamning, and functions Involving hnmedinte service to the tech-
nieal groups, such as aupply, facllity and equipment maintenance, and physieal
acenrlty, will he operated hy the NASA organlzallon, IMunctions relating to

Rlatlonwlde services, Auell ns foundry, perhmeter security, eleetrle, gtenm, and -

wiler wervice, will be provided the new NASA organlzation by the Ariny on a
relmbursnhble hasis.

The approximately 250 enlisted military personnel now within the Develop-
ment Operntions Divislon wlll be phased out over a period of time. In general,
the unskilled group will be phased out almest immedintely and the more skllled
specialties over a somewhat longer hut specifienlly ngreed upon time span. No
officer personnel would remaln with the transferred organlzatlon.

LAND AND FACILITIES

The plan provides for making available to NASA a contiguons nrea at Red-
Atone Arsennl encompnssing virtunlly all the facllities now used hy the Develop-
ment operntlons Divialon. It has been possible to achieve this with a minlmum
of dlsplacement of elther Develojment Operatlons Divislon or Army perasonpel.
A few mlvor atructures mow used by DOD outside the NABA area nre to be
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retained by the Army and a few structures within the NASA area now used by
111 be released to NASA, .
thaAgi&mg :eadz?mrtam office structnre (4488 and 4484) will remnaln with the
Army but will be shared untll appropriate permanenl arrangements cun be
. be shared by
MO facllities at Cape Cannveral wlll, In general, be s |
th?xfr%nygaig NABA to assure that the requirements of ench nre wet. The
Pershing and Saturn complexes now under construction will be assigned re-
Bpec he Army and NASA.
Thtf:e;{atﬁo;mvhloaytor the Army to grant to NASA a long-term, nonrevoeable,
and renewable use permit for the agreed-upon Itedstone Arscunl Ilnnd and

litles.
—— EQUIPMENT AND INVENTORIES

ip-
vides for transfer to NASA or retentlon hy the Arn!y of equ
mgzgaar?(linrnfggwrles as appropriate in the particular case. In gener nli, the 1';]:;1;
wlll provide the transferred orgnnization with equipment and supplies It rc;‘w i
to maintain its capabllity. At the snme time the plan provides for relcntdnnr g
the Army of equipment related primarily to Army wenpons system and o o
ghare of common-use equipment nnd Inventories. Teams of E\IASA-AI rmy Ize{:uiml
wlll effectuata thls eoncept under agreed-upon erlterin. The TTI pmen d
inventorles ngreed upon for transfer to NABA wlll ho transfeveed on a no

ursable basls,
relmb TRANSBFER TIMING AND FUNDING

1 of the Develop-
ptemplates the trnnsfer to NASA of the personne
mgag;lgnct?ons ]‘glv!alnu effective Jduly 1, 1000. Detween (he (lne of t]he
Bxecutive order Issuance and July 1, 1000, n direct planning and (echnienl reln-
tionshlp will exist between NASA and the Development Operallons Divislon
to permit sound development of transitionnl arrangements. o

Tranafer of supporting personnel wonld largely occur an or before Jnly 1, 1¢ 'li
as NASA bullds its organization. Tach service area would, however, be den
with on a case-by-case basls as NASA develops ltgﬂs;tamlng, syntrr:;m.u?en?ﬂ?;qoce-{ng

ith complete transitlon by Janunry 1, 1001. In gmml . E
glflrle;p:ﬂﬂlbli!tvpfor a service area will colnelde with the transfer of the bulk
el.
orﬁgdﬁgﬁuomg programs in 1960 will coni:lrmee::ltor ﬂodw fro;nlllrresent s]:)eun:;::g
¢ unex
lance of 1060, except that the unobligat unds and th

;3:391!0[]::11;]01- contracts in the Haturn program will be transferred to NASA

H tive order.
. “;ﬁ:h:lg:bgonlft;?nrlnnx:guml! nssmnpllon by NARQ nfi II]l‘II);III’{I"[;:ﬂl r;nnl :?ml'}}lﬂnlg
nctions on July 1, 1060. Effective with llsenl yenr :
mpso:sgzllllllﬁoe;mnigdoiuﬂ relmburanble basia the services to he provided by the
Army. Work on mllitary wenpona systems by NASA for the Army will nlso

be on a relmbursable bnsls.
TESTIMONY OF ALBERT F. SIEPERT—Resumed

Mr. Sieerrr. There have been a number of questions raised uc;n-.
cerning sgome of the inanagemont. prolilems in earrying ofl' this trans 9‘:
effectively. Wa thought it might be helpful to the Ptllllll)l.lllﬂf\ 1}
through the medium of these charts, we might give you :; puf. are ”f
the problem of transferring $100 million in fnqlhtlesqnm‘ RP eam o
5,000-plus people from the Army into the National Space Programn
under NASA. -

: "1 DESCRIPTION OF NASA ORGANIZATION

LI R T R

The first chart is the present NASA organization. T say “present”
in that it has been revised specifically to accommm}l:tlv_ fhe }'acw] TTunts-
villo facility, which would coma to nis under the President. 5 plan.
~ You will notice that, ns contrasted with a yenr ngo, there e now
two offices concerned with parts of the space development program,
the hardware and the flying progran:.
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Thero is a new one called the Launch Veliicles Program under Gen-
eral Ostrander, and the Iuntsville field station is the large ficld sta-
tlon that reports under it. "I'his has been done in order o assure that

(he von Braan team muy be ahle to gel bmmediate and quick resulis
mthisoperation,

DESCRIPTION OF AOMC AND ABMA ORGANIZATIONS

Chart: 2, the Army Ordnance Missile Command organization, has
been deserthed by General Schomburg,

The partienlar parts with which the negotiators have been con-
corned ave the Army Ballistic Missile Agency and the Redstone
Avsenal. The arsenal is a housekeeping operation which supplies
certain important serviees to (he von Braun (e,

b'o;ml,u:' SrENNIS. Do they supply these services fo other groups as
well 2

Mr. Sikerwr. Ohy yos; it supplies them in common to ARGMA,
ABMA, widd the AOMC hesdanartors ng well, This is part. of the
difliculty of nvranging for the servicing of Lwo separate orgnnizations,
You will see, if you look closely on chart 3 for the Army Ballistic
Missile Agency, that at the bottom (here on the left-hand side is the
])m't'h:imn-ur,(J;:r-.t'sltinnsIJiijiuu. i

Thisis the von Braun team.  “Ihis s the 4,200 or 4,500 technical
peopls who conceive and develop the hardware and monitor the con-
tracts with industry to bhuild sueh vehiclos as the Jupiter, the Saturn,
the Redstone. Ihe rest of (hat organization, the ABMA, has man-
agement functions which are eritical to the support of Dr. von Braun’'s
Leaim.

I ofher words, he has never had wnder his supervision any of the
management. of the plant-support facilities or funding functions,
which are vital to any research and development operation. There-
Tore, it is our primary task in very short, time (o eresfe the samo
resourees by Granslers from the A riy of certain additions to our staff,
Theso will now bo organized NASA Tunctions, all under Dr. von
Brwim, who will be the new leader of our JInntsville research facility.

Soentor Mawriv, Thal transfer will not. take place until July 11

Mr. Sieerwr, The ransfor of (he people from Army payroll pro-
cedures to NASA payroll procedures wonld oceneJuly 1. Program
responsibility is now being transferrved al along the line.

In other words, NASA is in contro] of what is done programswise
on any of the space projects. That has boen accomnplished quickly,
ns for instinee, when the President. fransferved the Suturn projeat.
The July | changeover is related more Qo bookkeeping procedures
than to the question of program responsibility.

PESCRIPTION OF I'ROPOSED STAFFING AT HUNTSVILLE FACILITY-

Now, when this ocenrs, you see on chart 4, there will he 4,213 peo-
ple on the rolls of the Development Operations Division. Iiut 3,863
1$ the number we are using in our hudget. estimafes as the number of
poople who will actually como under NASA. The difference is 350
people,

These 450 are individuals which NASA agreed with the Army
could be invited Lo stay in the Army so that AOMC might have the
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seed with which they could reinstate a minimum technical capa-
bility to carry on their own Army missile system work.

Dr. von Braun has agreed that this number can bo transferred
without destroying the essentinl capabilities of his own tewm.

In each case I would like to emphasize, though, that the people who
choose to stay will do so on their own election. The individual’s
own intorests will be considered. 'We will then rebuild that strength
to 4,300. ;

The difference of 100 moro than the present civil servico strength
comes from the fact that the Division has the additional services of
enlisted personnel, who are technical specialists. 'We will bo convert-
ing about 100 of them.

[-éenat,or Stennis. Will they come out of uniform?

Mr. Srerert. They will come out of uniform when Lheir periods
of obligated service expire. This has been a very valuable recruit-
ing process for Dr. von Braun.  Somae of his brighlest young men in
his launching team come into civil service posts through (hnt way.

On the management suppork side, the part of the vrgnnizution
which we must rebuild under NASA, the requirement is covered in
the figure of 1,200 positions; 815 of theso positions will be filled by
agreement with the Aviny with personnel who are now in selected
components of the Avmy at Redstone. Wo will negotiate with thoso
people individually, and if they agree to come with us, they will
count against that quota of 815.

IMPORTANCE OF TIMING

This creates & major problem of stafling in the time available to
us. There raises a point to which I would like to speak on the timing
schedule. I must disngree with General Medaris, becanse I thin
20 days is important to NASA. Tvery 24 hours is important, 1t

- is important to us if wo are to accomiplish satisfactorily this transfler
by July 1. ' There are major cleinenis ol our management which we
must have ready for operation, snch ns NASA’s porsonnel system,
because it has to transfer 4,300 people on that duy.

We must have in oporation on Juli,' 1 a complete NASA fiseal,
accounting system. This must be pulled out as a separate activity
from the Army. Before July 1, we must be well advanced in a
method of handling our own procurement.

In order to create this, we have the responsibility of working out
in some way a key staff to plan that operation. To date only 1 key
individual to head up the 1,200 stail is signed up and commitled to
this new organization.

Whan we offer a position to a person who is in the Army, it is rea-
sonable that he waits until the Congress acts before he chooses to
cast his permanent career with civilian NASA, or to stay with the
Army. I hope you will bear with me, since perhaps I am too close to
the situation, when I state that 20 days does mean something in
terms .of signing the key staff up in these next 3 weeks. These 3
weeks of planning, of course, wilrbe gained if we can say that heres
is n firm job offer, that it is offered with an assured civil service
status, in & civilian space effort. Action by the Congress at this time
is not only psychologically important, but it is actually important
in terms of accomplishing this transfer on time.
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PROVISION 0F ADMINISTRATIVE RERVICER

Now, these adhininistrative services mre not all going to be provided
by NASA. Actually it would take more than the 1,200 people if all
the services shown on chart 5 were coverrd by NASA.L

We have reached ngreement with the Ariy thal some services will
continue to be supplicd ns on a reimbursable basis, If there is a
capital plint investniont of some size, it would be nonsense to duplicate
waler or sewer systems, roadways, nnd Lhat type of thing.

You will notics this perimeter seenrity, including vigitors’ control,
wouldd bo handled under one organization, the Ariny. Ilowever,
the services on the left are related to NASA’s own internal program-
ing,  'T'heso wo are setling up to do the job ourselves as rapidly
A4S W8 ean.

DESCRIPTION OF MAP OF REDSTONE ARSENAL

I know (hat. the commitiee has been down to the arsenal several
Limes, a1 thonght, you might like to see—on ehart, 6—acinal area
that is involved, This is shown in blne.  Access 1o the sea can only
come through the arsenal reservation, so this antomatically places a
heavy premimn on joint cooperation, and joint service.

The outlying areas in yellow vepresent certain test facilities which
(ha Avmy and NASA both nse from time fo thne.  Rather than
duplicate them, we will work out an agreement so thut these will
ri:'m:tiu under the Army, but they will be happy to let NASA use
them.

On the Tennessee River, for example, is the Army dock where the
Snturn hooster will ba shipped down the Tennessee River and then
down he Mississippi River and throughe and around o Cape
Canaveral.

DESCIUI"ITON  OF CLONEUP MADP OFF ABMA FACLLITIES

Chart 7 is 0 closeup of the wren that we showed earlier in blue,
You will note that in the ||m-[.hn|'||JmH. of Lhis area are the technical
lnboratory huildings used by the Von Braun team. In the southern
part are the liquid-propellent. test fucilities, including the big Saturn
Lest stand.

It somne problems inight still come up ou the Jupiter, and if the
Army needs more liquid-propellant testing, we will be happy to ar-
ringe that for them in this area.

We have had difliculty on faeilities in the area shown as “ABMA
headguarters.”  This arises from the fact that. there is shnply nol
enough oflice space at the arsenul in order Lo accommaodate the two
organizations.

Similarly we found just to the south of the oflice huilding, a compu-
tation laboratory which perforins seientific computations for von
Braun’s group, and also processes the Army worldwide missile
system.

Theso are fucilities we must share for the moment but. the require-
menfs of both agenecies are eerfain to be increased. e lave made an
ngreement. that the Army would seek to obtain from the Congress
authority to build ils own compniation facilities, and we in turn
would seck authority to build our own oflice building.
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DESCRIPTION OF MAP OF FACILITIES AT CAPE CANAVERAL

Lnstly, on chart 8, ut Cape Canuveral there are a wide range of
facilities built ln.r[)zel'y by the Army, nnd assigned by the Air Forco
to the Army for their use. Cortain of theso facilitics will no longer
.. be needed by the Army, and they are vital to NASA uses. The areas
in green nre facilities under the agreement which will remain with
the Armgv. _

- . One of these, for instance, the one al the boliom, is (he Perghing
launching pad, on which the Ay will soon be entering a missile-
firing schedule.

Those in yellow represent telemelry stations, Jaunching pads, and
up in the left, hangar space which will be turned over to NASA for
its work in the future.

Notice also at the very top of the cape are the Saturn Taunching

nds and the Saturn dock, where the boosters will come i from

Iuntsville.

While these focilities will ho divided hetweon (he [wo ngrencios; wo
have reached an agreement that Dr. Debus, who is Dr. von Braun’s
Inunching expert, and his stafl will carry on both NASA and Avimy
firing commitments. For this veason, the Army is willing that Dr.
Debus manage both the yellow and the green complexes in woway Hhat
neither NASA nor the Army will get in the way of cach ofher,

I believe that is all I have, unless you have some questions you
want to ask me.

Senator StenNis. Senator Martin, do you have any questions?

EARLY ACTION WOULD B HELPEFUL 'O NASA

Senator Marrin. I am intevested in your comment, Mr. Siepert
concerning an early decision in the matter of this fransfer whether
_the Congress will make a real contribution by adoption ol this pro-
. posed jomnt resolution.
++ I think, from i;our remarks, you are very firm in your beliel that
early action will be helpful to NASA in protecting your organization
between now nud July P’u-al.‘ a
. Mr, Sieeerr. Yes; I should point oul. this will nol hasieally allecl
in any way. what Dr. von Braun’s 4,300 people do. They ave going
ahead and are working overtime on Satum. R

The problem is to be sure that wae have n management biekup that
will keep the 81|])|Jl|y Tines, the funding, nnd teansportation needs going
without interruption when we tuke churge. Uhis takes stall time and
advanes planning time. '

Senator MarTIN. And the carlier you know this plan has been fully
approved by action of Congress in the form of this joint resolution—
dnstead of by the expiration of the 60 days when the President’s pro-
‘posal will become effective without congressional action—the earlier
you know that, the better it will be for your planning in NASA?

Mr. Smepert. We can make an individunl a definite offer, and he
can see exnctly where he fits in, only when he knows that. he does not
have to keop the retrent doors open buek to the Army, should sonie-
thing go wrong. ’

Senator STeNN18. Thank yon very mnch, Senator.
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You have a good statement here.  Your charts and explanations are

very clear. _ ‘ |
T Liad three or four other questions here. 1 think, though, that rou
us

have partly covered them, so if you will look them over and sen
your answers by tomorrow, I think this will round ont, the record.
My, Sigeerr. 1 will be glad Lo do so, sir.
(Questions and answers are ns follows:)

QuisTioss o Avewr 17 Steeean, Do on or RIS EHR ADVINIRTRATION, JREFOIE
i NASA A GITHANZATION NCDCOMALCETRER oF TR HENATE AENOXALITOAL AND
Spact Sernxens Cosoanrrer ox Hovse Joi st ResororioN A67, Fennuary 18, 1K)

1. Question. Under the provigions of the Spnee Act of 1938 NASA is allowed
260 supergride or excepled positions. In view of this limitatlon, do you
anticipnte any dificuity in absorhing some 4,200 people into your ageney from
the Army Ballistic Missile Ageney?

Answir, The present 260 limit on NASA excepled positions will not directly
complicata our teansferring the 1200 civil serviee omployees now in the De-
velopment. Operntions Division, NASA is obligated Lo provide positions of equal
grmde nnd responsibily 1o thore naw held D the Avmy orgnnization,  The
Presldent s plie stipnlntes s the sapergede nud Pohile Lavw SBEY posdtlons af
any tensferving Development. Operations Ivislon employees will heomoved Lo
NASA.  In total smme I8 allveated positions nre involved. NASA, therefore,
can absorh (he entive techuical stall of 4,200 people at their present grades
without diflienlty.

2. Question, Wonld you eare to comment on the stnfement of Dre. von Braun
before (he Hlonse Committee on Seionee and Astrowanties on [Pebrnnry 22, 1960,
wherein he indieated that the Development Operalions Division In [Tontsyille will
approximate 30 pereent of the total personnel steength of the Nulional Aeronan-
ties and Space Administration:  Bul of the 260 exeoptod positions they will et
only 20, whiel is less than 10 pereent of the 200 anthorized?

Answer, The Huntsville transfer group will, indeed, represent ahout 30 percent
of the tolanl NASA strength, Bur 1owaonld sugiest that the number of exeepted
positions for Hinlsville should more peoperly e compired with the ather NASA
field eonters on the basis of the number of scientists, engineors, and research
adininistrtors ot eaneh installarion vather than the total working force. Hunts-
ville, for example, uses wage bhoaed personnel fur eeriain functions, such as
fubrication sud assembly worl, onoa senle nol approached nl any ollier NASA
cenler,

Out of the present it of 200 NASA exeeptod posttions, Thantsvitie wonild get
a0 in addition to the I8 now allolied, or nolotal of 38 'This wonld provide ex-
copted positions Tor nbonl 3 pereent of the present [Tuntsville staff of 1,853
qelonlints nnd englyeers (detnls of the persannel statling nee contained In the
nttnehed personnel disteibuilon for thiee Diesvelopment, Operntlons Dividon). The
next two Iirgest NASA research centers (Langely nnd Lewls) now hnve ex-
copted positions [or 3 pereent of (heir professional stall, while the smnller
Ames and Galidard Centers are 5 pereent nd 7 pereent respectively. It would
Dev one ape, s rapidiy as inereased position ceilings might permit, to extend the
wae of these oxceptod positions more widely in order 1o recognlze ather excep-
Uonnt and deserying Individunds boadl these feld centers, Perhaps G pereent of
the total st b thin entegory wourld sesn o more cenlistle il vl conservalive
ectimnte for NASA asn whole. O thils baris Huntsvllle ab fls present. s rength
would merit G570 excepted positions overall, (Under the sine cort of erlteria,
the total NASA requirements wonld be in the neighhorhood of 325, This wonld
compare with the present anthorization of 278 whicli includes (he 260 authorized
by the Natlonal Aeronnulies and Space Act, plns (he 18 transferred from the
Department of Dofense to NASA unider the President's plan.
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! 3. Queslion, Is there presently an ludicatlon that emmployment problems will

] arise hecause of the desire of both the military and the NASA Lo secure services

\ : ' of certain key personnel at Redstone in eonnection with this transfer proposal?

ewin 0 [ae v d : ) : Answer. Certainly some individual difienlties will develop a3 NASA secks to
. . s find exceptionally qualitied employeces at Redstone who can fill key spots in the
NASA management orgnnization. The problemn lere Is unavoldable because

NASA must build a large part of its “back-up support” for Dr. von Draun's

p—_— 2 group by recruiting muny of the Redstone people who have had pnrtleular ex-
et IR N LR T T A L o = perience In servicing the Vou Braun team when it worked for the Ariny. Some
* :‘:;::f - O i - B %‘ of these Individuals will be the very ones the Armny would like to keep Lo support
L = b ita own weapons rystem work. Nevertheless, our Army eollengues and we In
E 3} NABA hoth feel that we have worked onl rensonnhle ngreements to ghare norep-
wmaw| S(2]5 (215 (22|35 = resentative cross gectlon of the nvallable skillg, wherever Lthere are not enough
= 2 = b Itedstone employeea to meet the full necds of both,  The most difficult staffing
problems will prohably nrlse In connectlon with finance and aceounting, pro-
wl gl g cnrement, and  personnel manageinent positlons, Personnlly I feel eonfident
maany = 2o |z |2 = =» |9 |= - 4 ; ) that eooperntion and good will contlnne to prevall hetween hoth negotinting
partles so that Individunl slrnggles for o given key employee will not hecome
i . , . . el oplow | bhitter or prodonged.  In the end, hoth NASA and the Army will reapect the right
e egsig] (2|8 |27 0T 1035 (3% | gl < | of the individual employee to make his own choice If he lg sought by both
i) p i [ argunizatlons,
! w| «|n alals | |e w la ] ol af o ALY COUPERATION AR BEEN 000D
; il alade (g ]2 % 3243 |23 2] 5] 3
7 1wy iy = b
g i | I . Senator Srennis. Do you have any otlier points you wish to make?
O - . F :
g [womramaed 7[R |2 )3 glalr|s|~] 518 15 | =i %l gl 21 3 | Mur. Steeerr. I wonld like to say one ofher thing. Since 1 have
] — == T l Leen on the negotiating assignment in Huntsville, the cooperation we
Eg o <lalefafafolafale] alals|=bs] gl &| & _ have gotlen from every element. of the Ariy has been a wonderful
g [ fea s S ) W ! experience,
g S N il % This has been a hard decision for the Army, but they certainly
-~ " |- - | = ~ - " - - . P ¥ a
3 E mngepeny Y[ 33 | R 772 Bl 2R |88 5| 2| < have been good soldiers in working with us.
E : EE el Alg s (215 |28 (8 (" (212 |k E_‘ o ; E PARBACE OF THE RESOLUTION WOULD ALLOW ‘TIIE NABA 10 I'ROCEED
LR ] - ~ -
A Jle | 1 a1 L] I . i
g! P || il Senator Srenyis. I cannot imderstand why only one person has
- - - - a ~ - - L - - " =
Q| devwen <22 R (200 B e = ) s (o s signed up with yon. I was down there in December of 1959, and
' this was nll rather an aceepted fnet, There was no one really nrrus-
; ot alelelefalzla]e] 2 |als ]| 5 5] 2 e ibe I6owas thought in the Congress thnd, the transfer would go
Ldtlel - -
; _ | o] B0 S theoughy and the personnel had been assured that theve would be
5 ' I I
* - " ol I . 1 - " Ho clangre,
- - : - - - - - a Ll - : ¥ - - - P, o
s isveiny R Bl= |= 3 - Mr. Sikrerr. I wonld like to elarify that, because [ may have left
e ; T A migiipression with you:
e 3 . ..
R R Rl A R O R I % Wa are nol disconraged ahoul our ability to hiave people join ns.
L&Al * - . .
I'he people in Dr. von Braun’s group, I believe, ave quite inferested,
. [ quite prepured, and fully commiited to come with us. When I made
! : s, 3% g | the reference of one key individual, T have 1o say this: NASA does
" - - e . . .
. ; R e not. have money or positions in ifs hudget, ns of todny, fo hire any
- gy L1282l ITuntsville people in advance of July 1. Our mouey comes in on the
S " % n|ad|az]g Ist of July.
’ SRR | 1| Y I O I sila | | B0 5|3 °3 i1 This is another reason wly no one is committed, and why no new
oy Ei el i ol ol ol B e R PR R B staff is working for us yet.
¢l sfe|o|s|alo|ofa|2d 5|2 | 5| &|25|z2fdd Senator Srennis, This resolution will not help you do that.

Mr, Sieerrr. That. is right.

Senator Stennts. It won't give you any money.

Mr. Sieeerr. We have, in connection with a request before the
ITouse Appropriations Committee at the present time, a request for
the sdvance hiring of 100 key peapla at Thintsville,  IT we can make
the commitments to them soon, we ean do this job,
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Senator- MartiN. 'The passage of this joint resolution would enable
you to proceed with the program at oncef
° Mr. Sieeert. Yes. _

Senator Maxrin. Olherwise you must wiit until the expiration of
the 60 daysf
© Mr. Sreperr. In any event.
~ Senntor MARTIN. And I can see that that is of some importance Lo
NASA. i _

Mr. Sreesrr. We have, for instunce, beon negolinting for peoplo
in the personnel field. We must hive them fivst thing, and we don’t
have any commitments on our ollers to the top personnel peopic,
while they wait and see what action the Congress takes on the whole
transfer matter,

Senator STeNNis. Well, we want to cooperate in what is needed,
and I thought that the people dowu there had already made up
their minds that they were gomg fo stay.

Me. Stevenr. 1 think they would like to look af NASA ieross the

tuble and say, “Where are your positions, mnd where is your money ;
and then I will come.”
« Senator SteEnNIs. Are you going to ask for money now? You
said something about the funds in the TTouse appropriation.  Are
yon asking for a supplemental amount to hive people before July 1,
1960% '

Mr. Sweprrr. We are not actually asking for money af this time.
‘We are asking for authority to increase our personnel ceiling by 100,
and we can then cover this need by reprograming existing funds.

Senator StENNIs. You will get the money somewhere else?

Mr. Sreperr. Yes; wo ave nsking funds for an aceeleration of
Saturn, and by rescheduling other expenditures can hold off the ac-
tual appropriation until FY 1961.

" Senator StenNis. Is there anything else?

All right, we thank you very nuch, and the rest of the wilnesses,
' for their attention.

Unless someone else has another matter, the commiliee will take
a recess subject to the call of the Chair.

(Therenpon, at 5:12 p.r, the subcommitieo pecessed, subjeet (o
the call of the Chair.)

I'EXT O I'REBIDENT'H THANSBFER I'LAN AND MESSAUE T0 CONURESS

86 Con_nm-:ss HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES { Document
_Qri Sesgion { No. 297

CIEI{:I‘:’\IN TRANSFERS IFFROM TIHE DEPARTMENT OF
J‘)[-,IfI'CNSE TO THE NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND
SPACE ADMINISTRATION '

MESSAGE
TITE PRESIDENT OF THI UNITED STATES

MM(I‘NG CERTAIN TRANSFERS TROM THE DEPARTMENT OF
DEFENSE TO THE NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMIN-
ISTRATION, PURSUANT 10 SECTION 302 OF TIE NATIONAL
AERONAUTICS AND SPACLE ACT OF 1958

Januany 14, 1060.—Referred to the Commitlea on Seience and Asironautics
and ordered to be printed

To the Congress of the United States:

In pursunnce of the provisions of scction 302 of the National
Acronautics and Space Act of 1958 L transmit herewith a transfer plun
headed “Making certain transfers from the Department of Deflense
to the National Acronnutics und Space Administration.” This
E‘mﬂﬂngn, logether with the trunsfer plun, conatitutes the report to tha
se?:ilji’:;rrfsgﬁ;.uhmm to the trunsfers, as required by the provisions of

Under the National Aeronautics and Space Act of 1958, the National
Acronautics and Spuce Administration (NASA) has prin;nr\"rvspmm-
bility for the Nation's program of space exploration. Thie Depnrt-
ment of Delense has responsibility for the Nation's defense program,
including the development and operation of space vehicles for defense
purposes,

I bave recently reviewed the needs and requirements of the two
agencies in Lheir respeetive ficlds. Tt is clear that NASA, in order to
curry on u vigorous and ellective program for the exploration of space,

%
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both manned and unmanned, requires boosters for space vehicles
greatly exceeding the thrust of any boosters now available. [urther-
more, there ig at present no clear Department of Delense requivement
for such very.Jargo boosters. IFor this reason [ assigned sole responsi-
bility for development of space vehicle boosters of very high thrust
to I\{ASA last November. In carrying out this responsibility, NASA
* will be fully responsive to specific requircmcnts of the Department of
" Defcnse for the development of very large boosters for future military
missions. At tho samo titne tho Depurtment of Dofense and NASA
will continue with a coordinated progrumn for the development of
boosters based on the current intercontinental ballistic missile (IC1BM)
‘and the intermedinte range ballistic missile (IRBM) and growth
versions of those missiles. P s ‘

On the basis of this assignment of responsibility tho Nutional
Aeronautics and Space Administration has assuned technical direc-
tion of the Saturn booster project which was previously under the
direction of tho Departmont of Defense. I'his booster which prom-
iscs to increaso grontly the Nation’s ability Lo oxplore spiee is being
devoloped by the Army Ballistic Missilo Agoncy and will soon con-
stitute the major workload of tho Development Operations Division

of that agency.

The foregoing reflects the pertinent arrangements as they now exist.
I have concluded that it is in the best interest of the Nalion Lo take
another step at this time—to provide NASA with an organization
capable of and equipped for developing and operuting lavge space
veﬁicia boosters and conducting related rescarch. This can be dono
by transferring to NASA the Development Operations Divisiou of the
Army Ballistic Missile Agency and certain supporting personnel.
At the samo time it is recognized that the Army must continue Lo be
able to discharge its responsibilities for development of missile sys-
tems. Tho transfer plan forwarded herewith is designed to accom-
plish these purposes. _
In carrying out the transfer plan overy offort will he made to prevent
" the dislocation or disruption of *ongoing missile or apice velieln
projects. The development of military weapons systenis and relnted
rograms, currently being worked ou by the Development Operntions
f)iviaiou, will be continued by the Avmy, utilizing the skills of the
transferred personncl as requested by tho Army, on a reimbursnble
basis. -~ . ‘
The transfer of personnel, property, and funds, under the plun, will
be accomplished in such manner as to serve the objectives [ lhave
outlined. ., ., ) _ )
I urge tho Congress to allow the transfor plan transmitied herewith
to take effect.. ;.
: Dwigutr D. E(sENHOWER.

' Tag Waite Houss, Jenuary 14, 1960,
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TRANBFER PLAN .

Transmitted by the President and delivered to the Congress January 14, 1060,
pursuant to the provisions of section 302 of the National Aeronautics and Space
Act of 1958 (72 Stat. 433)

MAKING CERTAIN TRANSFERS FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSBE TO
THE NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION

Srerion 1. Those functions (including powers, duties, ’nctivibiea,
and purta of funetions) of the Depurtment of Defense, or of any oflicer
or organizational entity thercol, relating to the devcfn]wmr:nt of space
vehiclo systems (excluding ballistic missiles) and research connected
therowith, which are being performed by the Army Ballistic Missile
Ageney of the Department of the Army, or by any oflicer or organiza~
tional entity of the suid Agency, are transferred to the National
Acronautics and Slmcu Administration.

Srcrion 2. (a) The following shall be transferred to the National
Acronnuties and Spuce Administration, pursuant o authorily con-
ferred by thie provigions of aection 302(a) of the Notionnl Acronauticg
and Spaca Act of 1058 und othier upplicable nuthority, ut such time or
times as may be appropriate:

(1) So mueh of the unexpended balances of appropriations, alloca-
tions, and other funds of the Department of Defense, uvailable or to
be made available, as the Dircctor of the Bureau of the Budget shall
determine to relate to the functions transferred by thie provisions of
seetion 1 of this transfer plan and to be needed by thie National Aero-
nautics and Space Administration in connection with those functions.

(2) To the extent needed by the National Aeronautics and Space
Administration in connection with the nforesaid transferred functions,
(i) civilinn personnel employed in the Development Operations Divi-
sion of the Army Ballistic Missile Ageney, and other eivilian personnel
mnlsln_yml in the Department of the Army for administrative and
tecimien] support of the Development Operations Division, together
wilh their respective positions, and (i) recorda and property of the
Depactinent of Defense (including those of any orgunizntional entivy
of the Depurtment of Defense) relating to the said trunsferred func-
tiona.  The Seerctnry of Defense nned the Administintor of the
Nutionnl Acronnaties and Spres Administention, jointly, or, to any
extent thot thev shall fail Lo ngeee, the Director of the Buoreau of the
Budget, shall (A) determine the number of employces (o be so trans-
ferred and the identity of the particular emplovecs who are to be
transferred, (B) designate the specifie records and property to be
transferred, and (C) fix the date or dntes of these transfers,

(L) Without limiting the foregomg provisions of this transfor plan,
the functions transferred to the National Acrvonautics and Space
Administration by the provisions of seetion 1 of this transfer plan
sholl inelude so much of the functions of (e Departinent of Delense,
or of any allicer or organizationnl entity thereefl, us velate to the ap-
pointment nnd pay aof eivilinn personnel cmploved in the Develop-
ment Operations Division of the Armiv DBallistie NMissile Ageney,
including nuthority to continue eertain transferred positions in grades
16, 17, and 18 of the Genernl Schedule of the Classifiention Aet of
1949, na anended, pursunnt to the provicions of seetion | af Poblie
Law 86-377, and wuthority to continue certuwin transferred positions
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requiring the services of specially qualified scientists or professional
personnel pursuant to the provisions of section 2 of Public aw 86-377.
" (c) ‘Such further measures and dispositions as the Direclor of the
Bureau of the Budget shall deem to bo necessary in order Lo effectunto
transfers under the foregoing [])rovisions of this scction shall be earried
out in such manner as he shall direct and by such agencies as he shall
designate,

Skc. 3. The provisions of this transfor plan shall becomo offective
upon the expiration of Lhe first period of sixty calendar days of rogular
session of the Congress following the date stated in the heading
hereof unless the Congress has during that period adopted a concurrent
resolution stating that Congress does not favor this transfer plan.
Thereafter, as promptly as may be, this transfer plan shall be published
in the Federal Register.

R
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